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Chapter 201 - Mrs. Lis Worries

As Jia Lis graduation was fast approaching, she didnt have to worry
because she had already submitted her project.

Jia Li was eating and sleeping peacefully but some people couldnt.

Since the time that he met Jia Li and found out about her marriage and
pregnancy, Li Huan has not been himself.

He has been thinking a lot lately that he didnt bother to tell his mother
about his promotion for days until her call came in.

You have been promoted? Thats a relief. You have to come back, mum
will cook a lot of food to celebrate and Im sure you havent been eating
properly. Mrs. Li said to him happily over the phone.

Mum, Im very busy, it wont be easy to make it. Li Huan replied.

Even if you have other people under you now, your weekends should still
be free. Come home next weekend and celebrate with your lonely mother.
Mrs. Li said as she tried to persuade him.

Okay, I will come back next weekend. Li Huan replied tiredly.

When last did you speak to Jia Li? Have you told her about your

promotion? Mrs. Li asked in a curious tone.



She was very happy that her son was promoted at his workplace, now she

was thinking it was time for him to settle down and she found Jia Li to be
the perfect wife for her son, and the perfect daughter-in-law for her.

I spoke to Jia Li a few days ago and she knows about my promotion. Li
Huan replied.

Good! Ask her to come with you to visit me, you can tell her that I
missed her and want to see her. You are not getting younger, you need to
start making plans about settling down and Jia Li is the right person to
settle down with. Mrs. Li pointed out with an excited tone.

Being reminded of his relationship with Jia Li, Li Huan felt pain in his
chest. He had just learned that the woman he has always had his eyes on
was already married and pregnant with someone elses baby. This was
something demoralizing.

Li Huan felt so angry but he couldnt blame his mother for mentioning it
because she was still in the dark about Jia Lis marriage.

Mum, I cant invite Jia Li back home and I cant marry her. Li Huan said
to his mother.

The smile on Mrs. Lis face disappeared and she began to lecture him.

Li Huan, what do you me by you cant invite Jia Li back home and its not
possible to marry her? Did you find another one at that place you went to
work? Let me tell you, I will not accept any other daughter-in-law if its

not Jia Li. You have known Jia Li for such a long time and I know you

liked her, so what happened now?

Li Huan heaved a sigh as he thought that he should tell his mother the
truth, so she would stop blaming and lecturing him.



Mum, things are not the way you are thinking. I dont have a girlfriend
here. The reason I cant ask Jia Li to come home with me or marry her is
that she is already married. Li Huan revealed.

Mrs. Li was so shocked by the revelation that she blurted out almost
immediately, What did you say?!

Mum, its true, Jia Li is already married. We met some days ago when I

asked for us to meet, as she told me about it. Li Huan revealed.

How did this happen? When did she get married? Which family did she

get married to? Mrs. Li asked a series of questions because she was still
in disbelief.

She told me she got married around September. She married into the Fu
family. Li Huan said in a sad tone.

The more he remembered and talked about the reality between him and
Jia Li, the more pain he felt.

How come she got married and she didnt let anyone know. Was she

forced to get married?Where is the Fu family located, we have to go and
confront them in case Jia Li was forced into getting married, at least you
have some power now. Mrs. Li said with a frown, while she hoped in her
son.

She believed that now her son has been promoted, he would have a bit of
power and authority to confront some people.

Li Huan smiled bitterly. He has just made a little investigation on the Fu
family two days after meeting with Jia Li and discovered that it wasnt a
family to be trifled with.



He wasnt qualified to be near any member of the Fu family because he
can never be equal to them or come close to them in the present life

They were so wealthy and powerful than any of them could crush him
easily. He couldnt fight for his love because Jia Li was married to that
kind of family, and she was already pregnant with the defendant of that
kind of family.

Li Huan knew that his fantasies had come to an end after reading the little
information he saw about the Fu family.

What right did he have to confront any of them? His life will

immediately be over if he dared to do that. He still had a long road ahead
of him and he still had his mother, so he couldnt try his luck.

When his mother mentioned confronting the Fu family, he knew that she

was unaware of how powerful the Fu family was, so he had to explain
things to her.

Mrs. Li was shocked when she heard about the little details of the Fu
family from her son. She has no idea that the old man she saw in Jia Lis

house during her parents funeral, was such a big shot.

She felt stupid to have brought up that kind of suggestion. Her little life
span will immediately be crushed and sent out of her, but still, she
couldnt help but be worried about Jia Li.

Li Huan, how can we leave Jia Li like that? Its obvious that she was

forced to get married to one of the sons of the Fu family and I know none
of the children of these rich families are of good behavior. Mrs.. Li said
worriedly.
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Chapter 202 - A Call From Li Huan During Dinner With

Fu Hua

Li Huan was quiet and let his mother do the talking. The truth is that
there was nothing else anyone can do about the situation. He was already
depressed thinking about it.

Li Huan, can you hear me? Mrs. Li asked after not hearing any response
from him.

Mum, there is nothing we can do about it. The Fu family is not a family
to be trifled with. They are far above our reach. Li Huan said tiredly.

Does it mean we have to let Jia Li suffer in that family? I cant believe

this. Im sure they are not treating Jia Li well. For such a wealthy family
to force that poor child to marry one of their sons, then there must be
something fishy. One of their sons likely has an incurable disease or its
handicapped, so they forced Jia Li to get married to him. Mrs. Li said.

The more worried she was, the more her imagination ran wild.

Mrs. Li thought that the Fu family which is so wealthy and powerful can
not allow an ordinary person to get married into their family. That is, any
person getting married into their family must have some background.

For Jia Li to marry into their family, its either the person she was forced
to get married to has physical disabilities or was a spoilt brat.



With all these deductions, Mrs. Li concluded that an elite couldnt marry
that kind of son, so Jia Li was forced to get married to him instead.

Mum, according to the surface investigations I made on the internet,
there is no hidden illness being suffered by any member of the Fu family.
Li Huan said to her.

He could tell that his mothers imagination was running wild, so he had to
explain things a bit more for her.

What do you know? Those kinds of things can only be known by the

members of the Fu family. Do you think they would want to tarnish their
image and reputation by baring their dirty linings outside? That is

impossible! Li Huan, you have to find a way for me to meet Jia Li. Mrs.
Li said in a worried tone.

Li Huan was sick and tired of talking about Jia Lis matter with his mother
because his heart was beginning to ache, so he decided to drop the
bombshell.

Mum, forget about Jia Li for now. The Fu family will not do anything to
her because she is pregnant with their descendant. Li Huan revealed.

What?! Jia Li is pregnant?! Mrs. Li asked in shock.

This was the news that killed the tiniest hope she had about getting Jia Li
to be with her son again.

Mum, lets stop talking about this matter. If you still want me to come
back home for dinner, dont bring up this matter again. I have to go now.
Li Huan said and ended the call.

Mrs. Li was too late to say anything to him because the call had already

ended before she could recover from her shock.



Just like the way her son was hurting after losing Jia Li that was the same
way she was hurting.

She couldnt believe the daughter-in-law she has always had her eyes on,
already belonged to someone else.

She has always liked Jia Li and had wished for her son to get married to
her. Now hearing this news about her, Mrs. Li didnt know what to do

anymore.

She wanted to blame her son for not making a move quickly but she
couldnt find the right words. She also thought about blaming herself for
not meeting Jia Lis parents to talk about the possibility of their children
getting married before they died but still, she couldnt blame herself.

There were no words left to console herself with. She could only lay on
the sofa as she allowed her thoughts to wander.

Li Huan couldnt be blamed for missing the right opportunity to date Jia
Li.When he thought about asking her out, her parents died, and he had to
give her 1 years space to get over her parents death.

After a year passed, he learned from her that she would be graduating

soon and because of his tight work schedule, he thought it wasnt the time
to ask her out.

He thought he still had a little time unaware of the fact that things were
already too late by the time he wanted to ask her out.

To Li Huan, losing Jia Li was the greatest loss he has ever encountered
and he doesnt think he would easily forget her.

When the weekend came, Li Huan went back to his hometown to visit his
mother. They didnt bring up Jia Li while eating but they walked about
some other things. It was a tacit understanding between them.



Some days later, Jia Lis phone rang while she was having dinner with Fu
Hua. On seeing the caller ID, Jia Lis heart raced because Li Huan was
the person calling her and Fu Hua was present. She had no idea what to
do.

Fu Hua glanced over at her and saw the worried look on her face.

Who is that? He asked casually.

Jia Li swiped the red side to end the call before turning her gaze to him.

Its my friend. She replied and immediately sent a mouthful of food into
her mouth.

Fu Hua did not ask anymore. But something struck him when he was

about to drink some water from his glass.

He remembered that Jia Li gave him a similar response the last time she
met up with her childhood friend, so he glanced back at her and asked
with furrowed brows, Whats the name?

Jia Li felt her heartbeats increase a little. She didnt know what his

reaction would be when he finds out about the caller ID.

She didnt want him to be angry and now, she was in a dilemma and didnt
know how to reply to him, because she didnt guess that he would ask that
question.

When their gazes met, Jia Li became a little scared. She slowly chewed
on her food while Fu Hua patiently waited for her response.

Her looks already revealed to Fu Hua that she was guilty.
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Chapter 203 - I Can Handle It

After a little battle with her mind, Jia Li finally revealed who was calling.
Its Li Huan

Jia Li was afraid Fu Hua would be jealous and become angry because he
asked her not to get close to Li Huan.

A frown appeared on Fu Huas face as his brows furrowed. He was
annoyed that a man was calling his wife so late at night.

Hadnt it been someone Jia Li used to like, he wouldnt be so bothered.

For now put your phone on silent mode, you can return the call after
dinner. Fu Hua said to her and continued to eat.

Jia Li did as he said and continued to eat while wondering what his
thoughts were.

The two continued their dinner in silence with only their cutlery making
some crisp sounds against each other.

After dinner, Jia Li took her drugs but before it Fu Hua had already
disappeared because he was avoiding the smell of drugs.



Jia Li thought he was still annoyed with Li Huan calling her and felt a
little moody. She didnt like him ignoring her but she misunderstood this

time around.

After taking her drugs, Jia Li went to their bedroom to return Li Huans

call.

Hello, Brother Huan Jia Li greeted after the call was answered

Jia Li, how are you? Li Huan asked when he heard Jia Lis soft tone.

Im fine. Jia Li replied.

Did I disturb you? Li Huan asked in a gentle tone. He was calm and

composed now.

Not really, I was having dinner when you called earlier. Jia Li replied as
she walked towards the couch to go and sit.

Since Fu Hua was not in the bedroom, she could freely answer the call
without worrying about his reactions.

Im sorry about that. I wanted to ask about the date for your graduation.
Li Huan said. He knew about Jia Lis graduation and wanted to attend, so
he asked for the date.

Its next week Friday. Jia Li replied.

Okay. Sorry for disturbing you, good night. Li Huan said and ended the
call after that.

Jia Li glanced at her phone before keeping it aside. Li Huan did not tell
her the reason for asking about her graduation date but she guessed he
might want to attend it.



Jia Li sighed and kept the phone aside before getting into bed. She was
feeling drowsy before dinner but now as she lay in bed, the sleep seems
to have disappeared.

She had some thoughts going through her head, while indirectly waiting
for Fu Hua to come back to the room.

Fu Hua was currently trying to round up some work on his Laptop

When Fu Hua went back to the bedroom, he saw Jia Li lying in bed and

still wide awake.

Youre not sleeping yet? He asked with a frown.

I cant sleep. Jia Li replied with a tired tone.

Fu Hua turned off the lights and left the lamp on the bedside but he
dimmed them.

He got into bed and hugged Jia Li from behind. He kisses her neck before
keeping his head on the pillow with his hands still wrapped around her.

Why cant you sleep, what are you thinking about? Fu Hua asked in a low

tone.

I was waiting for you. Jia Li replied in all honesty as she turned over to
glance at him.

A smile appeared on Fu Huas face and he leaned in to kiss her lips.

Im here now, you can sleep. Fu Hua said as he brought her into his arms.

Jia Li lay her head on his chest before speaking up slowly, I returned
Brother Huans call. He asked for my graduation date.



Does he want to attend? Fu Hua asked as he caressed her hair.

I think so, but he didnt say anything about it. Jia Li revealed.

Its okay. Fu Hua said to her.

After waiting for a while, Jia Li looked up and asked, Are you not
angry?

Fu Hua was taken aback by the sudden question. Why do you think so?

You left immediately after dinner without saying anything, I thought you
were angry that he called. Jia Li replied while gazing at him.

Fu Hua chuckled softly and kissed her forehead. Although I wasnt happy
your childhood sweetheart called you so late but I didnt leave because of
that.

Oh! Why did you leave? Jia Li asked as her gaze became curious, if he
didnt leave because of Li Huans call, then what else made him leave?

I dont like the smell of drugs and I hate them. Fu Hua confessed.

Jia Li stared at him wide-eyed. She was stupefied by this revelation.
Since those drugs were prescribed for her, she has been taking them
during breakfast, lunch, and dinner, and she never noticed he didnt like
to see her take them. This was a huge surprise for her.

Why didnt you tell me about it? Jia Li asked worriedly.

There is no need. I can handle it. If I cant, I just have to leave when
youre about to take them. Fu Hua said without worries.

Jia Li felt bad and thought she wasnt considerate enough to him.



Fu Hua guessed that she was feeling bad and said to her, Dont think too
much about it and sleep on time. If you are still not feeling sleepy, then I
will have my way with you. I havent been inside of you for more than a
week now and I miss it.

Jia Li who was feeling bad for him almost glared at him. He really knew
how to ruin the moments. How could he be thinking of when last they

had s*x and he was even keeping counts of it.

She wondered if that was the only thing he always thought about.

Jia Li tried to push him away but she heard him laugh from above her
head as he held her in place.

Jia Li, youre still owing me for helping with project work.When will you

pay me? Fu Hua asked with a smile.

Jia Li remembered their deal and asked, What do you want?

I want you. Fu Hua said directly without hiding his intentions.

My stomach is heavy. Jia Li said as she closed her eyelids. She ate too
much during dinner and cant handle him tonight.

Another time... Sleep.. Fu Hua said as he closed his eyes while patting
her back.
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Chapter 204 - FJ Shouldnt Be Left Out

The next day, Fu Hua goes to work leaving Jia Li to stay by her side.

Staying alone without much to do, wasnt a problem for Jia Li because

she still had Ocean. She went to find her and brought her into the house
to keep her company.

The servants in the house were still scared of Ocean and so had to thread
carefully especially when they were around Jia Li.

They sighed in relief when Jia Li sent Ocean back to her little house
because she wanted to take a nap.

An hour later, Jia Li woke up from her nap and the first thing she did

after sitting up on the bed was to pick up her phone.

She turned on her internet connection and received so many notifications
especially from her friends and group chats in her fashion school.

She first opened the group chat with her friends because of the tags she
got from them. Her three friends asked about her graduation date as they
planned to attend.

Jia Li smiled when she saw the message and immediately gave them the
date. She didnt have to wait for long before they started replying to her
messages.

Her friends sent her congratulatory messages in advance with posts of
stickers.

Jia Li: I will arrange a place for you all to stay when you come over, just
keep me updated on the day you will come.

DanDan: Okay, we will. We were worried about you.



Jia Li: Why? Jia Li asked not understanding the reason they were

worried about her.

Chang-Chang: Youve been offline for a few days.

Daiyu: Yes and it got us all worried. Its everything okay?

Jia Li: Everything is fine. I was busy with my school project and didnt
have the time to come online.

Jia Lis friends ask about her baby since she had already told them about
her pregnancy. Jia Li tells them the baby is okay before her three friends

started fighting for who will be the godmother.

Jia Li had an incoming headache from watching her friends fight over her
child. She couldnt watch any longer and threatened to log out, and that
was how she ended the fight.

How is the relationship with your husband? DanDan asked worriedly.

Is he treating you well? Chang Chang asked.

Everything is fine and he is treating me so well. Jia texted in reply
happily.

If he dares to bully you, you just have to tell me and I will come over to
teach him a lesson. Daiyu said.

Daiyu was athletic and was used to showing off her female prowess. She
was the strongest of Jia Lis friends, and she always says that no one dares
to mess with her friends.



Daiyu, who do you think Fu Hua is? You should be worried about

yourself first. DanDan said to her, and the others including Jia Li laughed
over it.

Jia Li chatted with her friends for a little while before saying goodbye to
them. She was already hungry and had to run off to have lunch.

While at work, Fu Hua called for a short meeting with the heads of
departments. FJ Style received an Invitation from Jia Lis school, The
Prestigious school of fashion and deigning for their graduation ceremony.

Fu Hua called for the meeting to seek their thoughts about the invitation
sent to them.

Fu Huas assistant, Zimo had passed the invitation to him when he arrived

at work in the morning.

FJ Styles do not attend that kind of event and this was the first time they
were receiving that kind of invitation from Jia Lis school.

Normally, Fu Hua wouldnt bother about such kind of invitation but this
was Jia Lis school, and she was amongst the graduating students, so he
paid extra attention to it.

When the heads of departments heard the reason he called for the meeting,
they were surprised because it was unlike him.

The Chief designer of FJ Styles, Sunny, was interested in the invitation
and made a suggestion, asking for other heads of departments to consider
it.

I suggest we should send a representative to attend the graduation
ceremony since an invitation was sent to us from such a prestigious
school. We can also use that opportunity to access the graduating



students with the best potential and possibly make an offer to work with
us.

FJ doesnt offer an opportunity to newbies so there is no need to consider
it. The marketing manager reminded.

We can start it.We need a fresh vibrant feeling. The Chief designer said.

We dont need to go through that way, there are other methods.

We can just go there to take a look, it must not be to contract newbies.

Invitations were sent to other Top designer companies as well, so FJ
shouldnt be left out.

Jia Lis school had a reputation already for raising the best fashion
designers, so their invitations were well received and this was also the
first time they were sending out invitations to Top designer companies
like FJ Styles.

Fu Hua listened to them debate and share their views before concluding
the meeting. He didnt have all day to listen to them argue about the

graduation ceremony they were invited to.

At last, Fu Hua approved of the Chief designers suggestion and said he
would bring it up in the next executive meeting which will be held that
same day.

During the executive meeting, Fu Hua brought up that suggestion and
gave two major reasons FJ should participate.

Fu Hua made it obvious to the executive members that he wanted FJ to
participate in the graduation ceremony.



As not everything catches the CEOs attention, the executive members
agreed with him and decided to give it a shot.

So before work closed for the day, Fu Hua asked the Chief Designer to
represent FJ on the day of the graduation ceremony, as this was to look
out for potential young designers that were capable enough to work for
FJ.

Fu Hua did all of these because he had Jia Li in mind.

This would be a great opportunity for the best students to get an offer to
work with the Top designers companies in the country, and
internationally.
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Chapter 205 - Another Opportunity Will Come

When Fu Hua returned home that day, he told Jia Li about the invitation
from her school. Jia Li was not surprised like she was earlier when she
read her group chat messages from school.

She saw her colleagues talking about their school sending out invitations
to Top designer companies in the country.

Her colleagues also talked about how grand their graduation ceremony
will be and the awards the best graduating students will receive.



Jia Li was surprised because she had no idea her school was capable of
making things this grand. For FJ Styles to be invited, she knew this was

serious business but nobody was sure if their invitation would be
accepted by them.

Did FJ accept the invitation? Jia Li asked curiously as her gaze rested on

his face.

Thats a wrong question. You should be asking if I accepted the invitation,
remember, I am FJs Boss. Fu Hua said as she pinched her cheeks.

Sometimes, he didnt understand the way her brain worked.

Oh! So did you accept the invitation? Jia Li asked as she corrected

herself after his reminder.

Fu Hua answered as he let go of her chubby cheeks and put his hands
inside his trousers front pockets. Yes, I did. This will be an opportunity
for the Top students to get into good designing companies.

Jia Li sighed and said, I wish them good luck in advance.

Why are you talking as if you dont believe you can be amongst the
recognized students? Fu Hua asked with a frown, he didnt like her
response.

There are so many people better than me and I dont know if my designs
will be able to get me there. Jia Li said without hope. She didnt believe in
herself.

Fu Hua placed his hands on her shoulders and said to her, Dont talk like
that, believe in yourself. I believe that you will be amongst the Top
students will get opportunities to work with big companies, including FJ.



Jia Li looked more discouraged even after Fu Hua tried to cheer her up,
for a reason.

Even if I emerge as one of the Top students and get an opportunity to be
signed in, it will be useless.

And why is that? Fu Hua asked immediately with a frown. He didnt
understand the reason Jia Li was talking that way.

I am pregnant. If I receive an offer to work with any of the Top designer
companies, I cant get signed up immediately till at least 10 months. Jia
Li explained the reason for her dilemma.

Jia Li was currently 3 months pregnant, and she had 7 more months

before she gives birth and she will need 2-3 more months to rest and

take care of her baby before she will be able to start working, so 10
months was the accurate time she needed before she could work
anywhere.

Automatically, Jia Li cant get signed in immediately after graduation
because no Top designers company will want to employ a pregnant
woman, as that will be a delay to them.

After listening to her speak, Fu Hua was silent for a while. He forgot to
consider Jia Lis current condition before trying to help her.

And even as FJs Boss, he cant help her now because it will be against the

companys rules and that the same rules he amended some weeks ago.

He tightened the reins of the company, so no worker will mess up, and
now, those same rules have stopped him from helping his wife.



If FJ selected a candidate, at most, they can only give the candidate 2
months to consider their offer. After the time interval expired without any
response, the offer will be automatically canceled.

Jia Li saw that Fu Hua was lost in thought as he has been silent for a long
while now. She thought he was worried about her and said...

Dont worry about me, another opportunity will come to me after having
the baby.

At last, Fu Hua returned his gaze to her. He looked apologetic as he said
to her, If you want to work in FJ, tell me after giving birth to the baby
and I will create an opportunity for you to get in.

Thank you! Dont feel bad for me, this is not the end of the road for me.
Jia Li said as she hugged his arm.

Im not thinking that way, I was only worried you will be sad that you
have to wait for such a long time before getting into good company. You
are still young and you have so many hidden great potentials, so for now
rest and observe. Fu Hua said as he hugged her soft body.

Jia Li and Fu Hua talked about her graduation ceremony before she
mentioned her friends coming to the city to attend it.

Fu Hua asks for the date her friends will be arriving, as he will make
arrangements for their transportation, accommodation and food.

Jia Li was excited because of his hospitality. She mentioned her friends
without having anything in mind, as she just wanted to let him know

about it but she didnt expect that he will respond that way.

Thank you! Jia Li said in appreciation as she hugged him.



While Jia Li was happy and grateful for Fu Huas help, Li Huan was
speaking to his mother on phone.

Li Huan told his mother about Jia Lis graduation, as he had plans of
attending.

I will go with you as well. I am worried about Jia Li and havent seen her

for a long time. I am worried she is being bullied by the Fu family. Mrs.
Li said to him with a worried tone.

Going to Jia Lis graduation ceremony will be an opportunity for her to
speak to Jia Li and confirm if things were okay with her.

Mum, if youre coming with me, then I have to remind you not to cause
trouble. This will be a big event as reporters will be present on that day.
Li Huan reminded his mother.

Li Huan had just seen the announcement on the news and he could guess
it would be a big event. Jia Lis school was capable enough and this event
will attract a lot of attention since it was being announced on the TV.

Mrs.. Li agreed to her sons words and they talked about other matters.
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Chapter 206 - Grandfather Fus Present To Jia Li



Three days before Jia Lis graduation, Fu Hua takes her shopping to get a
new outfit for her graduation ceremony.

He picked an outfit for her and asked her to try it out.

Jia Li has noticed that he liked picking clothes for her, especially for
special events and she had no problem with that.

Sometimes she enjoyed it and wondered if he also did the same for his
ex-girlfriend. But the truth is that Fu Hua didnt act that way with Feng
Alix. He only sent her money to go shopping and nothing else, he never
followed her.

After shopping for almost an hour, Jia Li was already famished from
trying out different clothes. Fu Hua was very picky. He wanted her to
look her best on her graduation day, so he was being very careful with
the dress he wanted her to wear on that day, he wanted her looks to be
perfect.

What would you like to eat? Fu Hua asked while driving with his eyes on

the road.

I want to eat hot and spicy catfish soup. Jia Li replied as she stared at
him.

Fu Hua glanced over at her and said with a smile, You look like youre
starving already.

I am hungry and the baby is very hungry as well plus I feel so exhausted.
Jia Li complained with a frown.

Are you blaming your husband for trying to put in efforts to make you
look perfect on your graduation day? Fu Hua asked with a smile.



Jia Li looked away as she said in a low tone, Yourself not my husband.

Fu Hua heard her clearly and asked, If Im not your husband, who is?

I dont know. Jia Li replied and he chuckled softly.

Dont be angry, I will call home to prepare the food for you.What else do

you want to eat? Fu Hua asked.

Jia Li felt much better and listed the foods she wanted to eat, and he
made the call and placed her order. He made sure to remind them not to

make the soup too spicy.

When they got home, the food was ready and was immediately served.
Jia Li was too hungry and forgot to wash her hands, but Fu Hua stopped
her in time before she could touch her food.

Jia Li pouted her lips and gazed at Fu Hua. She blamed him for delaying

her from eating.

Be good and wash your hands first. Fu Hua said to her.

Jia Li washed her hands and began to eat immediately. She found todays
lunch especially appetizing, and she finished everything on her plate.

Fu Hua thought she needed more soup and put more in her bowl since he
noticed that she liked it.

Are you not worried about your weight if you continue to eat this much?
Fu Hua asked as he watched her finish the soup he just put in her bowl.

Jia Li put down her empty bowl and wiped her lips before replying,
When Im hungry, I dont think about my weight but now that I have

finished eating, I can now worry about it.



If you continue eating like this, you wont just be the only person that will
add weight, our baby will be fat, and you may have a difficult childbirth.
Fu Hua said to her in concern.

Jia Li was quiet as she thought about it. She didnt want to give a difficult
birth but she couldnt stop herself from eating so much when she was
famished.

Seeing her worried gaze, Fu Hua said to her, I will ask your doctor to fix
you a diet plan. Im sure there are some healthy snacks you can eat when

youre hungry that wont make you put on weight.

Jia Li sighed and glanced at him, Can you set an appointment with my
doctor after my graduation ceremony, I need to go for another checkup.

Weight checkup? Fu Hua asked as he teased her.

Jia Li frowned as he made fun of her. And in order to get back at him,
she took out her drugs but he fled before she could take them out of the
packets.

Jia Li chuckled softly when she caught that frown on his face just before
he fled.

In the evening, Grandfather Fu learned of Jia Lis graduation from the

invitation that was sent to him from her school.

He was unhappy that Jia Li did not tell him about it and looking at the
date written, Butler Lu reminded him that he had something on that day,
but still, he was not happy about Jia Lis acts.

How come Jia Li didnt tell me about her graduation? Does she not want

me to attend as her family member? Grandfather Fu asked with a frown.



Grandfather Fu has been looking forward to this day, so he was a bit
unhappy Jia Li did not tell him about it.

Sir, Miss Jia Li may have thought that you have a busy schedule. She
cares about you, and didnt want to disturb you with her events. Butler Lu
said from the side as he tried to speak up for Jia Li.

Well he said the truth, Jia Li didnt want to disturb the old man, so she
didnt tell him about it.

Grandfather Fu calms down after listening to him and decides to surprise
Jia Li by attending her graduation

Sir, Miss Jia Li will be surprised and excited to see you on that day.
Butler Lu said with a smile.

Grandfather Fu smiled and asked, Have you made arrangements for the
gift I prepared for her?

Yes Sir, the documents are ready. Your lawyer will bring it over
tomorrow morning. Butler Lu replied.

The gift Grandfather Fu prepared for Jia Li was a property in her name.
The property was a block of flats at one of the expensive locations in the
City.

The gift was not for her graduation but for the news of her pregnancy. He
has been thinking of what to gift to her for a long while before thinking
of giving her a property in her name.

Jia Li will surely be shocked when she receives the house under her
name.
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Chapter 207 - Fu Meixu Taunts Zhi Ruo

As everything was going on well for the Fu family, it was the opposite
for Bai Fen.

Bai Fen discovered that Fu Hee blocked her contact after several days of
not hearing from her.

Bai Fen checked her chats with Fu Hee 5 days after she sent those

pictures from her and discovered that she still hasnt received the message
and she tried to reach her.

When she failed to reach Fu Hee through calls and texts, she was mad in
anger.

She had thought Fu Hee was only going to ignore her for a few days but
after a few days turned to several days and she did not receive any
response, she decided to reach out to her and that was when she
discovered that it was futile.

Bai Fen went as far as contacting some of their friends to ask about Fu
Hee. Most of them said they havent spoken to her in a while. It was one
of them that revealed she spoke to Fu Hee 2 days ago.

This was enough reason for Bai Fen to confirm that Fu Hee blocked her
contact. Bai Fen was furious and cursed angrily.

Fu Hee, just you wait, you will regret ignoring me!



Two days before Jia Lis graduation, Fu Meixu goes to hang out with the
movie cast and production crew for the latest movie she will be staring in
as the female lead, to be familiar with each other.

It was the movie director that organized the dinner so that everyone that
would be participating in the movie will be familiar with one another
before filming starts. This was to create a harmonious atmosphere while
filming.

Trust Fu Meixu to turn up dressed like a rich princess but thankfully she
did not overdo it this time around because she had a plot she wanted to
execute

She wanted to get in the good books of the cast members and the
production crew by dressing properly and coming on time.

Her act of appearing humble and composed paid off because everyone
acted friendly towards her.

Before today, everyone thought that it wasnt a good idea for her to play
the female lead role since she was a C-list actress while Zhi Ruo played
the second female lead.

They nearly made a protest and some of them went to meet the director
secretly to talk about it but he remained adamant, so they were unhappy.

Seeing Fu Meixu in a new light today, brightened their mood and the
negative opinion they had about her was slowly vanishing.

Unlike Fu Meixu, Zhi Ruo arrived late. She didnt want to go to todays
gathering but her manager forced her out of bed, so she had no choice but
to come.

But the thought of seeing Fu Meixus face after being cheated by her
caused her to be very angry and her mood was currently delicate.



When she arrived, she was punished by being asked to drink a glass of
beer

They clapped for her and cheered her on. They couldnt be angry with her
because she was a veteran, she dressed beautifully and she didnt act
haughtily.

Fu Meixu sneered and looked away as she masked her annoyance with
her glass of beer

Fu Meixu was treated specially because she was the female lead and her
manner of approach was likable while Zhi Ruo was treated specially
because she was a veteran in the film industry.

While they were giving toasts, Fu Meixu raised a glass to the director
first before raising her glass to the movie cast and production crew.

And when everyone thought she was through, they saw her raise her

glass to Zhi Ruo.

Senior, I will have to plead with you to give me a few pointers during

filming.

Zhi Ruo scoffed silently and said to her, Junior, there is no need to give
you a few pointers because you are already so capable to get the female
lead role for the movie while still being a C-list actress.

Zhi Ruos words implied a hidden implication as this caused the other
casts and crew members to speculate its meaning.

The movie director frowned at Zhi Ruos words because it was
detrimental and could ruin his career and reputation as it implied that
something went underground between him and Fu Meixu which was
false.



The person that asked him to change the female lead was not Fu Meixu,
but someone from the higher-ups, and with Zhi Ruo talking carelessly,
he was unhappy about it.

Luckily, Fu Meixu was quick-witted and intervened before the thoughts
of the others will go wild.

Nonsense. I was only picked for the female lead role because a potential
was seen in me unlike some people that were suddenly dumped because
they were not fit for the role, so senior, I still have to trouble you to give
me a few pointers while filming. Fu Meixu said with a taunting smile
with her gaze on her.

The smile on Zhi Ruos face froze, as her looks turned ugly. Fu Meixus
insult really got to her. Zhi Ruo was the only cast member that knew she

was the person that was first considered to play the female lead role
before it was given to Fu Meixu.

So, Fu Meixus words were a deep insult to her because her words meant
that she didnt have any potential and was unfit to play the female lead
role.

The cast members didnt understand the meaning behind Fu Meixus words,
so they saw nothing wrong with it, apart from a few of the production

crew like the movie director and producer, who were aware of all these.

It took a lot of effort for Zhi Ruo to calm her nerves down. If no one was
there with them, she could have killed Fu Meixu instantly.

Zhi Ruo was forced to accept the toast as she noticed that the director had
an unhappy gaze directed towards her and all eyes from the movie cast
and production crew were on her.



After accepting the toast, Fu Meixu finished the content of her glass and
sat down, while Zhi Ruo remained sitting and took a little sip from her

glass.

Amidst the cheers and laughter, Zhi Ruo sent out a text to someone.

Are you free to pick me up?

A reply came in a minute later... No... in a meeting.

Zhi Ruo was disappointed with the response and Fu Meixu smiled when
she saw the change in her countenance.

5 minutes later, Zhi Ruo complained of a headache and was allowed to
leave. Fu Meixu said she would walk Zhi Ruo out, and the director
allowed her while others teased her saying...

Sister Meixu, dont leave from there.
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Chapter 208 - Still Innocent Like She Used To Be

Why did you follow me? Zhi Ruo asked when they left the restaurants

building.

Zhi Ruo or is it Senior Zhi Ruo or maybe Sister Zhi Ruo? Fu Meixu

asked with a smile.



Zhi Ruo rolled her eyes at her and said, Cut your crap and go straight to
the point!

I saw your disappointed look inside. Your boyfriend refused to come and
pick you? Fu Meixu asked with a knowing smile.

How do my affairs concern you? Zhi Ruo asked with an annoyed tone.

Fu Meixu didnt say anything on that. She has already confirmed what she
was curious about.

She wanted to confirm from Zhi Ruo if she had a boyfriend and the
latters reaction was enough to confirm her guesses. This was indeed
helpful for her plans.

Changing the topic Fu Meixu asked, I wanted to ask you what it feels like
to have your position snatched?

Zhi Ruo gazed at her angrily and felt like separating her head from her
body.

Anyone that dares to snatch what belongs to me will surely bleed to pay
for it. Zhi Ruo said with a twisted facial expression.

Oh! Im scared. Fu Meixu said and chuckled with a hand over her mouth.

Zhi Ruo glared at her for making fun of her.

Do you think Im joking? She asked.

Well, I hope youre not because I will love to enjoy all your reactions
when I snatch things that belong to you, one by one. Fu Meixu said
words for words so she could hear her clearly.



You dare? Zhi Ruo asked with an angry gaze.

Dont be scared yet because Im only starting to get back at you for what
you did. This is the first time Im snatching something from you, so you
should relax and wait for the rest. Fu Meixu said before walking back
into the building leaving a furious Zhi Ruo behind.

A day before Jia Lis graduation, her three friends came over to the City.

Fu Hua had already left for work and Jia Li was in the workshop trying
something new with the idea she had in mind when a servant came and
knocked on the door.

Come in. Jia Li said without looking up.

Being granted permission, the servant entered the workshop and
announced to Jia Li with a smile, Madam, your friends are here to see
you.

Jia Li glanced over in surprise and asked with a confused gaze, Which

friends?

She had no idea of what the servant was talking about.

Madam, 3 of your friends are here to see you and I think one of them is

called DanDan. The servant deciphered with a smile. She has just
remembered that one of Jia Lis friends had introduced herself.

What?! DanDan is here? Jia Li said in surprise as she hurriedly stood to

her feet and walked towards the door.

Madam dont run. The servant reminded as she chased after her.



There was a visible excitement on Jia Lis face as she went down the
stairs in a hurry. She placed her hand on the rail as she took the stairs, to
be careful of slipping.

When Jia Li rushed into the living room, she saw the three familiar faces

and rushed towards them.

DanDan, Chang Chang and Daiyu were already sitting on the couch when
they heard sounds of hurried footsteps. They 3 glanced over and saw Jia

Li approaching them.

They called out to Jia Li with excitement on their face and got up, ready
to give her a big hug.

Jia Li hugged them as she said, You girls came to see me thank you!

What are thanking us for? DanDan asked as she released Jia Li from the

hug.

How did you 3 get here? Jia Li asked curiously because she knew she

was definitely not the one that gave the address to them and this was a
private area, so outsiders were not allowed to come in.

You dear husband arranged this. Daiyu replied.

Fu Hua did this? Jia Li asked as she was amazed by the situation. She
couldnt believe that Fu Hua would be so considerate as to invite her
friends over to come and see her, she was excited.

Yes. We were surprised as well. It looks like he is taking good care of
you. Chang Chang chipped in, in a soft tone.



I have missed you all so much and Im happy you are here. Jia Li said
cheerfully. She was very happy to see friends whom she hasnt seen in a

long time.

We are happy to see you as well. DanDan said as she gave Jia Li another
hug.

Jia Li look at you, you have indeed put on some weight. Chang Chang
said as she stared at Jia Li wide-eyed.

Really, am I fat? Jia Li asked as she checked herself out.

Youre not fat but its very obvious that you put on a little weight. Daiyu
said as she emphasized how small it was with her two fingers.

Jia Li had a little hope as she sighed in relief.

Where is the baby, how come I cant see any bump. Chang Chang asked
with her gaze on Jia Lis stomach.

Im just 3 months pregnant. Jia Li said as she chuckled softly. Then she
sat on the couch and her friends followed her as well.

Chang Chang, you dont expect to see a baby bump so soon right? Daiyu

asked with a smiling gaze.

I was really expecting to see a baby bump. I cant wait for the baby to
come out already. Chang Chang said with a little regret in her tone.

Aiyah! You have to quit acting like a child or you will be bullied. Look
at Jia Li, she has matured a lot. DanDan pointed out.



Jia Li used to be the cutest and most innocent in their group followed by
Chang Chang. But now, her innocent traits were slowly disappearing and
it didnt fail to be noticed by DanDan.

Im not mature, Im still innocent like I used to be. Jia Li said with a
frown.

Who said you are still innocent? Daiyu asked with a smile.

I dont understand. Jia Li said with a confused gaze. He didnt understand
what her words meant.

Can someone innocent be pregnant? DanDan asked. Jia Li was still
confused, so Daiyu had to explain.

Its obvious that you are no longer innocent because you have done those
things between couples and look you are boldly showing us the result..
Daiyu said while pointing at her abdomen.
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Chapter 209 - Improving With Her Kiss

Jia Li understood the meaning of her words and blushed. Her cheeks
turned crimson red.

Hey, Jia Li, how was your first night? Was it painful? DanDan asked

with a curious gaze.



You... how can you ask that kind of question? Jia Li asked with a blush.
That question reminded her of her and Fu Huas first night together.

She felt shameful just by thinking about it and she couldnt believe how
her friends could ask such questions blatantly.

Its enough, lets not bully Jia Li. Daiyu said with a smile. DanDan and
Chang Chang agreed with her and changed the topic.

Where is your husband, how come we dont see him? DanDan asked.

He has left for work already. Jia Li replied.

Too bad we wont be seeing the legendary Mr. Fu Hua. Chang Chang said
with a little regret. The three of them wanted to see what Jia Lis husband

looks like in person, as they didnt trust the photo on the internet.

Although the video that was uploaded of him once by Alixs manager was
clear, still, they didnt want to believe it.

Chang Chang, you will still be the one to run away when Mr. Fu comes
because you dont have the guts Daiyu said and DanDan made fun of her.

Chang Chang could not complain because a servant walked over and
placed some snacks and drinks before them. Then instead of arguing with
them, she started eating.

Jia Li chatted with her friends till it was fine for lunch. The four of them
had lunch together before they were set out to leave.

Jia Li didnt wish for them to leave yet but they had to, so they could rest
in the hotel room arranged for them and wait for the next day to attend
her graduation ceremony.



Jia Li followed them outside the house and watched them enter the black
car that was parked in front of the house after hugging them again.

Her friends waved goodbye to her as their car slowly drove out from the
residence.

When Fu Hua came back home, he had just stepped into the bedroom
when a soft figure ran into his arms and hugged him.

Fu Hua smiled and hugged her back.

Did you see your friends? He asked.

Yes, you really gave me a surprise, thank you! Jia Li said with an
appreciative smile.

Its nothing. Fu Hua said with a smile and kissed her hair.

Jia Li glanced at him. She smiled and tip-toed just to reach his height
before bringing her lips to meet with his.

Fu Hua was surprised by her gesture and kissed her back for a while
before gently letting her go.

Youre improving with your kisses. Fu Hua said to her and she blushed
and tried to leave his arms but he held her tight.

Where do you want to run off to? He asked.

You need to change your clothes and freshen up. Jia Li replied.

Alright. Wait here for me, I will be out in a few minutes. Fu Hua said
while leaving a kiss on her forehead.



Immediately he went into the inner room, Jia Li escaped. How could she

wait to be devoured when he comes out from the bathroom? She went

into the workshop to hide away from him.

When Fu Hua came out of the inner room, he didnt see Jia Li in the
bedroom and knew that she ran away. He smiled to himself and went to
look for her.

He found her in the workshop and dragged her to go and have dinner

Why did you run away? He asked.

I had some unfinished work. Jia Li answered.

Really? Fu Hua asked with a smirk.

Jia Li nodded in response.

After having dinner, Fu Hua didnt allow her to return to the study. He
took her straight to the bedroom.

Tomorrow is your day, you need to rest early. Fu Hua said as he covered
her with the duvet.

Im nervous. Jia Li said as he brought her into his embrace.

You dont have to be. Fu Hua said as he gazed at her.

But I am. Jia Li said with a frown.

Ive got an idea to help you but if only you will agree to it. Fu Hua said.

Let me hear it. Jia Li said. She was threading carefully as she didnt want
to fall into any trap.



If I play with you a little, you will be distracted and sleep on time for
tomorrow. Fu Hua whispered as he touched her face.

What kind of play? Jia Li asked with a playful smile. She could guess
what he meant but she was pretending to be innocent.

I will show you. Fu Hua said and immediately kissed her lips gently.

Jia Li closed her eyes and accepted his kiss. She was beginning to crave
for him. She doesnt want to do this tonight but the temptation that comes
from being with a hungry wolf was too much.

Sometimes you have to feed him and also satisfy your hidden desires.

After kissing her for a while, Fu Hua released her lips and breathed
heavily. It didnt take up to a minute and Fu Huas hands started roaming
all over her body.

Jia Li let out a soft moan but Fu Hua stopped before he could go too far.

Jia Li glanced at him with a questioning look.

Fu Hua brought her into his arms and kissed her cheek. You need to sleep
now.

Jia Li was unhappy but she just had to make do with it. He was probably
considering that he didnt want her to wake up tired the next morning.

Not long after, Jia Li fell asleep in Fu Huas arms. Fu Hua made sure she
was already deep into sleep before moving her to her side of the bed
gently.



He got out of bed and went into the inner room. He only emerged 10
minutes later. He felt a little better as he got into bed. But he was
surprised to see Jia Li staring at him.

Where did you go to? She asked in a drowsy tone.

Nowhere, sleep.. Fu Hua said as he brought her into his arms and pat her
back rhythmically till they both fell asleep again.
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Chapter 210 - Among The Top 5 Best Graduating Students

The next day which was Jia Lis graduation day. She took her bath on
time before going down to eat breakfast and take her drugs.

The ceremony was supposed to begin by 10 am so, Fu Hua arranged for
a makeup artist and a hairstylist to get Jia Li ready.

When the makeup artist and hairstylist were through with their work,
they left the house. But throughout the time they were taking care of Jia
Li, they never saw Fu Hua.

They had no idea that they were in the legendary FJs Bosss house and
were currently taking care of his wife.

They wouldnt know this because Fu Hua did not contact them directly.



After getting dressed in the outfit Fu Hua bought for this special day, Jia
Li admired her new looks while glancing at the mirror.

Fu Hua comes from behind and checks her out. His eyes went to her
fingers and didnt see the wedding ring on it. He didnt say anything and
went straight to hug her from behind.

You look beautiful. Fu Hua whispered to her ear before nibbling on her
earlobe.

Thank You. Jia Li said with a smile.

Before Jia Li left the house, Fu Hua wished her success and arranged for
a car and a chauffeur.

Jia Li hugged him and felt a little sad because he was not coming for her
graduation ceremony. She didnt want to ask for too much, so she didnt
say a thing

When Fu Hua released her from the hug, he saw her sad face but she

covered it up immediately and said she was leaving before he could say
anything to her.

Fu Hua escorted her out of the house and watched her get into the car
before waving goodbye to her.

After Jia Li left, Fu Hua went into the house to get dressed as well before
leaving the house.

When Jia Li got to her school, she could feel the atmosphere of
celebration. A smile appeared on her face as she glanced at the

surroundings.



This time around, she didnt need to stop at the gate and walk in, she
allowed the chauffeur to drive her inside the school premises, she was no
longer afraid.

After stepping out of the car, she met a few of her colleagues and talked

to them. All of them were happy they were leaving the school to face a

new level of their lives.

At 9:40 am, all the chitchats between the graduating students came to an
end. The students, teachers, and guests started making their way into the
big auditorium hall.

All the graduating students were given their graduation caps

The ceremony began with a speech from the school Chancellor who was
a woman in her early 50s.

While speaking to them, she mentioned the names of the designer
companies that were present in their midst and thanked them.

When FJ was mentioned, there were cheers from the crowd as FJ was

known to be the biggest and the Top designer company in the country
and was amongst the Top 10 in the world, so the students were happy to
be honored with their visit.

Jia Lis eyes immediately went to the place the vice-chancellor pointed at
to catch a glimpse of the person that was representing FJ, and then, she
heard the vice-chancellor add...

FJ is represented by their Chief Designer, Miss Sunny. Thank you for
honoring our invitation.

Sunny, who was sitting in a special seat, stood up and waved to the
crowd.



Jia Li was a bit disappointed that Fu Hua was not the person that came,
but she still clapped along with the others.

She understood that Fu Hua was a big boss and didnt have time to come
for events like this.

Jia Li picked interest in FJs Chief Designer. From where she was sitting,
she couldnt see her face very well but she could tell she was still young.

Unlike the others, Jia Li did not dare to underestimate her. Although
Sunny might look young, it was surely not an easy fit for her to emerge
as FJs Chief designer, she must have won a fierce battle to be able to get
there.

At different places amongst the crowd about 8 people who knew Jia Li

very well had their eyes on her.

Some minutes into the ceremony, it was time for the best graduating
students to be called out. Jia Li relaxed and paid attention to the person
about to make the announcement.

The person standing on the pulpit was one of the schools directors. He
announced that there were only 5 best graduating students and he would

call their names out according to alphabetical order.

As the name of the students was being called they stood up and walked to
the podium to stand manifest the cheers amidst the applauds from the
audience.

When it got to the 4th person, Jia Li heard her name, Qin Jia Li. It felt
like she was in a trance. She thought she heard wrong until she heard her
name again and the student sitting beside her nudged her arm.

Jia Li, your name is being called.



Jia Li quickly got up and walked to the podium to stand with the rest of
the other students in a shocking state.

Whatever was happening now was a very big shock to her. How come no

one told her about this? Jia Li couldnt believe that she would be among

graduating students in her set, so she was still shocked.

Currently, Jia Li was the only female standing with the 3 male students.
She could feel all eyes on her and everyone cheered her on.

When the 5th and last best graduating student was called, another male
student stood up and joined them on the podium, so that makes Jia Li the
only female student in her set to emerge as one of the best graduating
students.
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All the eyes on Jia Li were proud of her, more especially, the 8 people

that came to cheer her up.

The next announcement got everyone present, excited. An announcement
was made for a small competition that will be taken place in the next few
minutes between the best graduating students.

This competition was being held to select the overall best graduating
student.



Jia Li was surprised with how fast things were going. She thought an
award would be given to them and then they would be asked to leave.
But who knew they were going to be asked to participate in a contest.

After the announcement, the project works of the best graduating
students were wheeled out in 5 mannequins.

There were gasps of shock and admiration from everyone when they saw
the beautiful work of art, designed by the best graduating students.

Jia Li saw her jaw-dropping gown Fu Hua helped her to make and smiled
to herself.

Later, the students were asked to go and stand beside their work.

There were different designs of dresses there but they were of different
classes because of the different majors in Jia Lis school.

Jia Li emerged as the best in her class, so she could be said to be the best
graduating student in her class.

The eight people that had their eyes on Jia Li were more than happy for
her than anyone else.

Jia Lis three friends, Li Huan and his mother, and then three other people
had masks on their noses. Amongst them was a female. Her eyes were
familiar and that was because it was Fu Meixu.

Next up, a panel of five judges was picked. 3 were picked from the

Designers companies that were present while the other 3 were picked

from amongst the school directors.

FJ Styles has picked Sunny, went to represent as a judge. Meanwhile,
since Jia Lis dress came into the limelight, she had an attraction towards



it. When Jia Li came to stand beside the mannequin with her dress on,
her attention shifted to Jia Li.

She knew good things when she saw them with her eyes, so she had an
interest in Jia Li because of the dress she made.

The school director that made the announcement passed the judging
criteria to the panel of judges before leaving the stage.

The panel of judges glanced at the judging criteria before starting.

The 6 judges went to take a look at the dresses of the best students. They
went as far as touching the dresses and asking the students questions.

When Sunny came to Jia Lis side, she glanced at her and then looked at
her dress.

Did you design this dress? She asked.

Yes, Maam. Jia Li replied politely. She was still a bit nervous.

Its beautiful. Sunny said as she managed a small smile.

Jia Li was surprised with the praise and hurriedly thanked her Thank you!

Sunny went on to ask her a few questions before going over to the last
student.

When the other judges came to Jia Lis side, they couldnt take their eyes
off her dress. They asked different questions as well before going off to
the last student.

Jia Lis dress was attractive and looked like a walking piece of art. The
Purple color was eye-catching, and her concept was exceptional.



It was difficult for anyone to take their eyes off her dress

After the judges returned to their seats, the students were asked to explain
what inspired their concepts.

Jia Lis concept was given by her teacher, Design a dress with any
vegetable or fruits of your choice and make a dress out of it.

Jia Li didnt know the vegetable or fruit to use for her project, so when
she walked into the kitchen store and saw the different vegetables there,
the purple cabbage caught her eyes and she became inspired when she
thought of what it would be like to make a dress out of the beautiful
purple cabbage.

Jia Li told her short story and the others did as well. Some random
questions about the dress they made such as the kind of stitches they used
for some parts in the dress and how they used the dye were asked.

The judges had an interest in Jia Lis dress because of how beautiful it
was and they couldnt believe that a young girl like her could make a
dress just like any skilled fashion designer/dressmaker.

She was asked about the dye she used and the kind of materials that were
used for her dress. Few other random questions were asked and she

answered all of them.

She could feel her back was sweating from all the questions that were
thrown at her. She wondered if she did wrong with the dress she designed.
She was praying in her mind for the unending questions to stop and her
silent prayers were answered.

Sunny spoke on her behalf with an alluring tone, so the judges shifted
their attention to the other students.

Jia Li could still feel the attention on her from the crowd and she felt like
disappearing. She couldnt wait to get off the stage.



At last, when they were allowed to go back to seats, she didnt delay and
immediately walked off the stage because the attention was too much.

Somewhere in the crowd, one gentleman in the crowd, had a proud smile
on his face as he gazed at Jia Li.

An older man with a nose mask who was sitting on another role also had
a proud smile on his face. He was proud of Jia Li. And the person was no
other than, Grandfather Fu.

I never knew Jia Li had such talents. Mrs. Li said to Li Huan in
amazement. She was really surprised that the girl she had always known
was gifted.

She couldnt believe that Jia Li was the person that designed the dress that
managed to garner the attention of everyone in the auditorium.

I am surprised as well. Her talents were well hidden. Li Huan said with
his gaze on Jia Li.. He was proud of her but he couldnt really smile
because she did not belong to him.
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Chapter 212 - Two Awards In One Day Plus Surprises

As other entertainment activities were going on, the Judges were
compiling the results.



Jia Li was watching a famous girl group perform on stage with her train
thoughts of thoughts occasionally shifting to the outcome of the results.

Before she was not bothered about this kind of thing, but since she was
amongst the Top 5, she couldnt stop herself from being bothered about

the final results.

After the performance from the girl group, it was time to announce the
final results.

Without wasting much time, the vice-chancellor called out the winners
name.

The best student of 20XX set of The Prestigious school of *********
goes to Miss Qin Jia Li

This was an earth-shattering announcement. There were loud cheers and
applauds from everyone in the room including the vice-chancellor.

Jia Li couldnt believe her ears

The students that were sitting beside Jia Li congratulated Jia Li with
happy smiles on their faces.

Please Quieten down. The Vice-Chancellor said to them, as she still had
another announcement to make.

When everyone was calm, she made another announcement that shocked
them.

The winner for the dressmaking project goes to, Miss Qin Jia Li.

There were applaud and cheers from everyone, as they were not surprised
like the first time, as most of them thought that Jia Li truly deserved that

ward.



Whats going on here? Jia Li thought. Things have taken an unexpected
turn. She couldnt believe that she got 2 awards

Without waiting for anyone to calm down, the Vice-Chancellor
continued...

With a clapping ovation, lets welcome Miss Qin to the stage to give us a
short speech.

Not just a clapping ovation, a standing ovation was given to Jia Li as she
made her way to the stage to receive her awards.

She took pictures with the Vice-Chancellor and the panel of judges, and
a certificate of honors was given to her.

After taking the pictures with them, It was time for Jia Li to give her
speech, so her teacher came and took the awards from her.

When Jia Li came to stand at the podium, she felt a light reflection and
she instinctively covered her eyes. And when she felt the light disappear,
she glanced into the crowd.

Jia Li could feel someone had her eyes on her, and the gaze was so strong,
but not filled with malice.

At last, she managed to catch a glimpse of someone in the crowd, he had
a nose mask on, and she felt he was familiar, but didnt know who he

was.

Jia Li started her speech with a vote of thanks.

Thank you, Vice-Chancellor for giving me this opportunity. I am very

happy... Jia Li went on to give her speech. After that, when she was



giving another vote of thanks, she thanked her teachers and the people
related to her school, then coming down to her family, she said...

Although my parents are late, I still want to thank them for supporting

me when they were alive. I want to thank my new family for supporting

me. My old man believed in me the first time he saw my talent, and he
sent me to this prestigious institute of learning. I want to thank someone
special because he thought me a lot and that knowledge helped me to get
my awards today...

Jia Lis speech was touching, she talked about Grandfather Fu and Fu Hua,
and then she thanked her friends.

It was not only Grandfather Fu and Fu Hua that understood her words,
but Li Huan also did as well, and jealousy burned in him.

Do you know the people Jia Li is talking about?. Mrs. Li whispered to Li
Huan. She was very curious to know the special people Jia Li talked

about.

Mum, I dont know. Li Huan replied with his gaze on Jia Li.

Jia Li thanked her friends as well, and other people that supported her.
Close to the end of her speech, she saw the man with a mask in the crowd,
removed the mask.

She was shocked to see that Fu Hua had been around the whole time.

Jia Li was distracted when she was Fu Hua. She couldnt believe her eyes.
A smirk turned up on Fu Huas lips, and he immediately fixed the mask
back on his face.



Jia Li was so happy that she finished her speech immediately, she also
saw Fu Hua send her a flying kiss.

When Jia Li got off the podium, her teacher gave her awards back to her
and she returned to her seat with them.

From where she was seating, Jia Lis eyes began to wander through the
crowd. She saw Fu Hua again, and her gaze rested on him.

The two gazed at each other without giving out signs again.

Are there more people here?. Jia Li thought.

She was thinking that there may be some other people she didnt know
who came to see her, so she glanced around again, and she saw her

friends waving at her.

She waved back at them. She continued looking around and saw Li Huan

and his mother. She was surprised. Li Huan did not tell her that he would
be coming with his mother.

Jia Li saw Fu Meixu and lastly, her old man she just talked about.

Jia Li felt emotional seeing the people close to her come to celebrate and
cheer her up.

Fu Hua frowned when Jia Li moved her gaze away from him. But when
she saw her look like she was about to cry, he became worried.

He only felt better when he saw her emotions return to normal. Deep
down in her heart, he was very proud of her.

His little wife has made waves already, it looks like she didnt know.



Right there, Fu Hua sent a text to Sunny, the Chief Designer of FJ Styles.
He asked her to get the rights to Jia Lis dress from the school director
immediately.

Sunny who was sitting and watching the Vice-Chancellor give a closing
speech, heard her phone vibrate, and checked the text she just received
from her Boss.

After reading the contents of the text, she smiled and sighed in relief. She
had her eyes on both Jia Li and her dress, but she was thinking of telling
Fu Hua about it when he sent the text.

But how does he know about the dress? Sunny thought with suspicion..
She was guessing that he may be around and sitting somewhere in the
auditorium.
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Chapter 213 - Jia Li Meets Grandfather Fu

Sunny went to speak to the school authorities before other interested
companies would request it.

When the ceremony Officially came to an end, Jia Li left the auditorium
with her awards



Different questions were thrown at her. Jia Li was really shocked by the
attention she was getting from the media. The shutter sounds from their

cameras couldnt stop for a minute.

Jia Li was lucky to be saved by her teacher who helped her to get away
from them

Thank you, teacher. Jia Li said to her teacher gratefully. She didnt know
she would have been able to escape if not for her.

There is no problem. I will see you later, I have something to talk to the
Vice-Chancellor about. Her teacher said to her.

When her teacher left, Jia Li was not about to relax for a minute before
her friends came to find her. They screamed her name excitedly as they
ran to her side.

Congratulations Jia Li!.

Youve made us proud!

I was so shocked but we are proud of you!

Her friends congratulated her, they hugged her and took so many pictures.
While they were chatting Grandfather Fu was being interviewed by the
reporters.

He had just come out of the building without his nose mask when the
reporters came to his side. Grandfather Fu was well respected, so the
reporters were not rude to him.

Butler Lu came over with a few soldiers to surround the old man. Before
the graduation ceremony started, the old man didnt allow them to come

in with him, so they had no choice but to wait outside for him.



Questions like,Were you invited for this ceremony, Are you interested in
the fashion industry, and what do you have to say about the best
graduating student? were asked.

Grandfather Fu was very happy to reply to the third question. He was
proud to talk about her beloved granddaughter-in-law.

Grandfather Fu replied to a few of their questions cheerfully before his
escorts cleared the path for him.

The reporters didnt chase after him and instead continued standing where
they were to interview more people, especially the representatives from
the Top designer companies that were in attendance.

They wanted to ask them so many questions like what they thought about
the newly awarded best student of the school and the best fashion
designer of the school.

Jia Li was still chatting with her friends when Fu Meixu walked over.
She hugged her and congratulate her.

Sister Meixu, you left your filming to come here? Jia Li asked as she was
touched by the gesture. She knew that the movie she was starring in has

begun to film.

Its nothing. I came here to cheer you up as you ended up making all of us
proud, its worth the trip. I dont have enough time to stay, I have to travel
to the filming location right away, I have a scene to shoot tomorrow
morning. Fu Meixu said to her.

Thank you for coming. Jia Li said to her in a grateful tone.

Fu Meixu took a few shots with her before leaving hurriedly, as she didnt
want to miss her flight.



Was that your sister-in-law? DanDan asked.

She is my cousin-in-law, I have never met my sister-in-law before. Jia
Li revealed.

Why is that? Daiyu asked in surprise.

Shes not in the country. Jia Li replied.

Oh...

Jia Li was looking around when she caught sight of Grandfather Fu
walking towards her. She walked out to him excitedly and ran towards

him with her awards.

Grandfather!

As she called out to him, lots of attention was attracted to her but Jia Li
was too excited to care.

Grandfather Fu smiled brightly when he heard Jia Li call out to him. But
he became worried when he saw her running towards him. He was scared
she might trip and fall, she was pregnant after all.

When Jia Li came to his side, she wanted to hug him but the things she

was holding were too much for her, luckily, Butler Lu helped to hold
them for her.

Jia Li gave her old man a side hug with an excited smile. She was very
happy to see him and couldnt hide the joy in her heart.

Did you plan on not telling me about your graduation? Grandfather Fu

asked with a smile.



No, grandfather, I thought you will be busy and I didnt want to disturb
you. Jia Li replied with a smile.

Who says you are disturbing me? Next time, dont think like that and tell
me whatever you have in mind. Grandfather Fu said to her.

Okay, grandfather. Thank you for coming. Jia Li said happily.

She took pictures with grandfather Fu and was chatting with him when
her friends walked over.

Are these your friends? Grandfather Fu asked when he saw the three

young ladies.

Yes, Grandfather. Jia Li replied and went ahead to introduce her friends
to him.

Her friends greeted the old man politely and he talked to them for a few
seconds before turning to Jia Li to say, Li girl, I have to leave now, go
ahead and talk to your friends, your present will be delivered to you
when you get home.

Thank you, grandfather. Jia Li said to him joyously. She had no idea the
old man would prepare a gift for her and she was grateful to him.

Butler Lu handed Jia Lis awards back to her before leaving with the old
man and his escorts and Jia Lis friends took the awards from her.

When Grandfather Fu left, Jia Li was still happy and looking towards the
direction he left while her friends talked excitedly because of how well
she was treated. When Li Huan and his mother approached them.

Jia Li? Mrs. Li called out to Jia Li with a smile.



Jia Li glanced at them and the smile on her face relaxed a bit as she
walked to them.

Her friends greeted Li Huan since they recognized him. He was their
senior in high school back then. They greeted his mother before moving
away to give them space to talk.

Jia Li, congratulations on graduating. Mrs. Li said to her with a happy
smile.

Thank you, Auntie! Jia Li said with a polite smile. She felt things were
awkward because of Li Huans presence.. He never mentioned bringing
his mother to her graduation ceremony and she didnt know how to feel
about it.
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Chapter 214 - My Husband

Congratulations Jia Li on your graduation! Li Huan said as he handed a
fancy bag over to her.

Thank you, brother Huan. Jia Li said as she accepted the gift from him.

Mrs. Li noticed that things were awkward between her son and Jia Li and
tried to make things lively.



Jia Li, you made us proud and your parents would be proud they had a
daughter like you. Mrs. Li said to her.

Thank you, Auntie! Jia Li said in appreciation.

Being reminded of her late parents was still an emotional struggle to Jia
Li. She still felt sad every time she remembered that her parents were no
longer with her but she was still happy that she was not alone. She had
people like Grandfather Fu and Fu Hua supporting her.

Jia Li, I heard from my son that you are married and you are pregnant?
How is the Fu family treating you? Mrs. Li asked.

Jia Li glanced at Li Huan who looked away from her. She was surprised
to hear that from his mother. And she glanced at him because she was

sure he was the one that told her about it.

Somewhere, Fu Hua was watching them with a mask over half of his face.
His gaze was cold as he watched his wife conversing with his childhood
crush and his mother.

Fu Hua was still staring at them when his Grandfather came to stand
beside him.

If you continue standing here and watching them, your wife will be
snatched away from you. Do you know how hard I worked to get her to

marry you when I noticed they already had eyes on her? Grandfather Fu

asked with his gaze on her, as he recounted how he noticed that Li Huan

and his mother had ideas about Jia Li.

Fu Hua looked away from Jia Li and glanced at the old man that was
standing beside him. He does not doubt that his old man would be able to
recognize him no matter the disguise he used.



You really worked hard to make her my wife. Fu Hua said to him.

No one knew if he was praising or making fun of his old man.

Why are you standing here and looking at me? Hurry up, go and claim
your wife. Grandfather Fu said to him before walking away with his

entourage.

Butler Lu bowed to him before leaving as well. He was surprised he
came for his wifes graduation ceremony and the old man didnt look
surprised to see him.

Without wasting time, Fu Hua listened to his grandfathers advice and
walked towards Jia Li.

Mrs. Li was still speaking with Jia Li when she noticed Fu Huas figure
approaching them, so she looked over with Li Huan.

Jia Li saw they were distracted and followed their gaze and turned around
only to see Fu Hua approaching. A smile bloomed on her face as she

stood there and waited for him to arrive.

If there was another reason that made Jia Li happy, then it was Fu Huas
presence in her graduation ceremony.

In the morning, she was sad because she thought he wouldnt come for it.
Fu Hua knew the reason she was sad but he pretended not to know as he
sent her away.

He wanted to surprise her by coming without notice and his plans worked
perfectly without obstruction.

When Fu Hua got to her side, he hugged her shoulder and said to her,
Congratulations!



Thank you! Jia Li replied with a full smile.

Their interactions were enough to tell Li Huan and his mother that Fu
Hua was her husband.

Li Huan and his mother were surprised that they had such a good
relationship with each other but still, Mrs. Li was unhappy.

Fu Hua moved his gaze to Li Huan and his mother before asking Jia Li to
introduce them. Jia Li was surprised by his request but still went ahead to
introduce them.

This is my senior from high school, Brother Li Huan and this is his
mother, Mrs. Li. Brother Huan, Auntie, this is my husband.

Although Jia Li did not call his name, Fu Hua was already very much
satisfied with the way she introduced him as her husband. He was the
only one satisfied, as Li Huan and his mother felt sour in their heart.

Mrs. Li felt that the Fu family did not deserve Jia Li after she saw her

potential daughter-in-law receive awards. She felt she was a hidden wife
with a hidden talent in fashion and designing.

Mrs. Li thought that way after she heard from her son that he didnt know

who Jia Lis husband was from the profile of the Fu family on the internet
since their marriage to her was hidden.

Seeing Jia Lis husband standing before her, Mrs. Li knew she was wrong

about what she thought of him. Clearly, he was physically alright and
nothing seems to be wrong with him.

Seeing the interaction between them, she didnt think they were
pretending to be close because Jia Lis facial expression did not lie.



Mrs. Li was dissatisfied that the man Jia Li got married to was so much
times better than her son. She glanced at Fu Hua thoroughly but she didnt
find any flaw.

This was a disheartening situation for her.

As for Li Huan, he felt bad when he saw how close Jia Li was to Fu Hua.
He kept saying that he could have been the one by her side instead of Fu
Hua but he was a step too late.

When he saw Fu Hua, he felt Fu Hua was familiar but the mask covering
half of his face didnt let him take a proper look. He could only see his
eyes, which had a cold gaze directed towards him.

Li Huan was I curious in knowing which grandson he was, so he could
tell who he was since he still didnt know what Jia Lis husband looked
like.

Li Huan and his mother couldnt continue chatting with Jia Li since Fu
Hua was there, so they left after saying a few words to Jia Li.

When they left, Jia Li turned to take a proper look at Fu Hua before
saying with a smile, I had no idea you would be coming for my
graduation.
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Chapter 215 - Hot Intimate Exchange



I wanted to surprise you, so I didnt say anything to you! Did you like my
surprise? Fu Hua asked with a smiling gaze.

Although Jia Li could not see his facial expressions, she could still tell
from his eyes that he was smiling.

Yes, I loved it. Jia Li said while nodding happily.

Congratulations on the awards. Fu Hua said.

Thank you, I couldnt have done this without you. Jia Li said gratefully.

Fu Hua smiled as his gaze turned evil, Since I helped you so much, how
do you plan to repay me?

Dont worry, I will surely repay you. Jia Li assured him. She was very
grateful to him.

She knew she couldnt have won these awards without him. Because of
his pointers and guidance, she was able to make it this far.

Her design was very beautiful but that was not the only criteria for
winning. The quality of the material used, the kind of stitches used for
different places, plus other things were put into consideration as well.

Fu Hua was satisfied with her response. He was happy that his little wife
promised to repay him, so he whispered to her, Im looking forward to it.

Jia Li smiled as he pats her hair gently. Both of them were not afraid of

being seen by anyone because Fu Hua had a mask over half of his face
but still, they could not act so intimate.



Please can we take pictures together? Jia Li pleaded with him with

pouted lips. Apart from the picture on their marriage certificate, they do
not have another one taken together.

Because today was a special day for her, Fu Hua didnt want to reject her
request. He glanced around and saw that people were busy with different

things

Jia Li knew what he was worried about and said, I will take you to a
private place for the picture.

Fu Hua wanted to say it was okay since not many people were paying
attention to them but he stopped when he heard she was going to take
him to a private place.

It wouldnt be difficult to guess the naughty thoughts that were going
through his mind but the innocent Jia Li was oblivious to it.

Jia Li called her friends over, so they could help then take the pictures.

Her friends were satisfied when they got to the quiet location with only
them there and saw Fu Hua take off his mask.

They were amazed at how handsome Fu Hua was. Chang Chang almost
passed out, while DanDan covered her mouth to stop herself from
screaming. Daiyu was the only one still rational in their midst.

When Jia Li and Fu Hua posed for the pictures, DanDan handed the
awards to Jia Li, so she could still take the pictures with them in her

graduation dress.

Daiyu took several shots of them, while Chang Chang kept showing them
different poses, and surprisingly, Fu Hua listened to them.



After taking pictures together, Jia Lis friends took her awards and left,
leaving only the two of them there.

Without warning, Fu Hua held Jia Lis face and covered her lips with his
mouth in a hot kiss. Jia Li was surprised by his gesture but she was quick
to respond to his hot kisses.

As their lips were intertwined, Fu Huas tongue pushed into her mouth
and explores it hungrily. His hands moved from her face to her neck and

then to her back.

If they were not outside, he would have made out fully with her.

After the hot intimate exchange, Jia Lis cheeks turned crimson as she
rested her head on his chest.

Fu Hua held her in his arms for a while as they slowly caught their
breath.

Before they left that place, Fu Hua helped Jia Li to adjust her clothes.

You did very well with your speech. He said to her.

Jia Li knew he was talking about the part where she praised him and
grandfather Fu and said a word of thanks.

When they walked out of that place and returned to the place others were
standing, Fu Hua noticed Sunny coming with the Vice-Chancellor, a few
of the schools directors and Jia Lis teacher and knew it was time for him
to leave.

He had his nose mask back on, so anyone that didnt know him well

enough will not be able to recognize him.



Jia Li, I have to leave now. I will wait for you in the car, tell your friends
they are joining us for lunch. Fu Hua said to Jia Li.

Youre leaving already? Jia Li asked with a frown. She did not want him
to leave so soon.

For now, yes. I will wait for you in the car. Some people are coming to
see you. Fu Hua said to her.

Jia Li turned to look behind and saw the people coming in her direction.
She turned back to look at Fu Hua but she discovered that he had left
already.

He left so quickly! She thought to herself.

Sunny comes to Jia Lis side with the Vice-Chancellor, Jia Lis teacher and
one of the schools directors. She saw Fu Hua walking away and found

his back familiar.

She only retracted her suspicious gaze when Jia Lis teacher formally
introduced her to Jia Li.

Jia Li, meet the Chief Designer of FJ Styles. We have already signed a

deal with them for the exclusive rights to produce your dress. Jia Lis
teacher announced immediately she finished introducing them.

Jia Li was amazed and wondered if Fu Hua knew about it without
knowing that he was the one that orchestrated the plan.

Miss Qin, FJ found your talents brilliant and they are interested in having
a collaboration with you. The vice-chancellor announced to Jia Li.

Jia Li was excited within and couldnt want to tell Fu Hua about it,
although she knew the collaboration might not work.



Sunny mentioned the collaboration and talked about FJ Styles. She told
her not to be in a hurry to reject her and to think things through.

... You have 2 months to think about it, then you can get back to me with
your decision. Sunny said to her with a smile and Jia Li nodded in
response.

She already knew things wouldnt go through but she still responded
positively to her approach.. Before Sunny left, they exchanged E-mail
addresses.
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Chapter 216 - Fu Huas Invitation For Lunch

When the others left, Jia Li was left standing with her teacher. Her
teacher spoke to her for a while before other fashion and designer
companies came to meet her.

Jia Li rejected them politely but since they really wanted to work with her,
they gave their offers and exchanged E-mail addresses with her.

Have you thought of where you want to work? Her teacher asked.

Yes. Jia Li replied. She has had up her mind that she wants to work in FJ.

I hope you make the right decisions because you have a bright future
ahead of you. I didnt know you have such talents when you joined newly



but as time went by, I discovered your hidden talents. You have
improved a lot with your dressmaking, did you receive a private tutor
from someone? Her teacher asked curiously.

Teacher youre right, I received guidance from a veteran in the field. Jia
Li said with a smile.

Jia Lis teacher didnt ask any more questions and only went ahead to
encourage her.

Jia Li took pictures with her classmates and the other students that
approached her. She was invited out to celebrate but she rejected their
invitation politely. Her friends and Fu Hua were still waiting for her.

Jia Lis friends surrounded her when she approached them. They kept
hailing her because of the attention she got. They called her a celebrity
and they laughed over it.

Jia Li we have to celebrate today. Do you have any good place we can go
to celebrate? Daiyu asked.

There is no need to worry about it, someones taking us out for lunch. Jia
Li replied with a smile.

By someone, do you mean, Your husband? Chang Chang asked as she

sent a wink

Jia Li nodded in response as she failed to conceal the blush on her face.

Jia Li chatted with her friends as they made their way to the car park.

Jia Li didnt need to search for Fu Hua because she saw him standing
beside his black car with that mask on his face. They quickly made their
way towards him.



Are you through? Fu Hua asked with a gentle tone and Jia Li nodded.

Get in the car. Fu Hua said as he opened the front passenger door for her.

Jia Li opened the back door for her friends before getting into the front
seat.

In the car, Fu Hua took off his nose mask and ignited the cars engine.
The windows of the car were tinted and so no one could see them.

Jia Lis friends sat at the back and remained calm, unlike their usual
selves. They were inside the car of a big shot, who would believe if they
told them?

Fu Hua drove straight to a high-end restaurant and they were taken to the
room he booked.

The manager of the restaurant came with about 4 waiters to take their

order. Jia Li was kind of used to this treatment so she wasnt bothered,
unlike her friends who were smiling sheepishly.

They were also very happy that they could sit at the same table as the Big
Shot and all this was because they were friends with Jia Li.

Jia Li helped her friends to take their order since some of the dishes there
had weird names. Her friends have not been to this kind of restaurant
before, so they couldnt be blamed.

Fu Hua placed an order for him and Jia Li and he was being very careful
with it because Jia Li was pregnant, and so had to be careful with what
she eats.

While waiting for their order to arrive, the cake and champagne Fu Hua
had ordered while booking a space in the restaurant, arrived.



Jia Li and her friends screamed in surprise. The cake

Happy Graduation Jia Li was written on the cake.

Jia Li turned to Fu Hua to thank him. She was very happy with the
surprise.

The manager placed the cake in front of Jia Li and the bucket of
Champagne

Congratulations, Miss! The manager said to Jia Li with a polite smile.

Thank you! Jia Li said excitedly.

Jia Lis friends couldnt hide their excitement. All the weird thoughts they
had about Fu Hua immediately vanished from their heads.

They could only think that Fu Hua was a good husband to their friend, Jia
Li.

What a young, sweet, handsome, wealthy man. Chang Chang thought
with a smile. DanDan and Daiyu were not left out. They were all happy
with Fu Huas gesture and they found his treatment, romantic.

Jia Li blew out the candle

There was a waiter around to serve them as well. He carried the cake and
left their side.

When their food order arrived, they ate happily and chatted a little bit
while eating. Fu Hua was quiet and didnt join in their conversation.

After eating, the cake was brought back to their table. Each of them had

a piece of the cake, and the rest was packaged in a beautiful box



While eating the cake, Fu Hua took out 3 movie tickets from his pocket

and passed them to Jia Li.

For your friends. He said.

Jia Li was surprised as she took the movie tickets from him and passed
them to her friends.

It was difficult for her friends to contain their excitement when they saw
the tickets to the movie they have been anticipating to watch.

The only thing that kept them from screaming was because they didnt
want to embarrass Jia Li. They quickly thanked Fu Hua with smiles on
their faces.

Looking at the time on the movie tickets, they knew they had to leave

soon, so they finished their cake and champagne

A man standing outside the door will take you to the cinema and send
you back to your hotel. Fu Hua said to them.

They thanked Fu Hua again and said goodbye to Jia Li before rushing out.
They couldnt afford to miss their movie.

Jia Li turned to glance at Fu Hua after her friends left and asked, What

about us?
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Chapter 217 - An Expensive Gift

Jia Li would never have known that Fu Hua sent her friends away on
purpose, just so he could be alone with her.

You dont want to spend time with me? Fu Hua asked.

No, I didnt mean that. Jia Li replied as she shook her head with a frantic
expression on her face.

Bring your seat closer to my side. Fu Hua said to her as he dipped his
hands inside the pockets of his jacket which was hung on his seat.

Jia Li adjusted her seat, so she was not sitting very close to him.

Fu Hua took out a small square-shaped box from his pocket and handed

it to her.

Jia Lis eyes widened in surprise and she took the gift from him. For me?

Yes, its your graduation gift, open the box and take a look at the gift. Fu
Hua said to her.

Jia Li loosens the small ribbon on the box and opened it. There, she saw
a beautiful gold necklace sitting inside with a heart-shaped pink Diamond

You... you got such an expensive necklace for me? Jia Li asked as she

stared at the gift wide-eyed. She was shocked to receive such an
expensive gift from him.

Why not? Give it here, I will put it on for you. Fu Hua said as he took
the box from her brought you the beautiful necklace.



He proudly put it on her neck and fastened the lock.

Do you like my gift? Fu Hua asked with a smile as he watched her

reaction.

I like it and your surprise presence at my graduation was the perfect gift
for me. Jia Li replied as she touched the necklace.

Im glad you liked my gifts and surprises. Fu Hua said with a smile as she
watched how carefully she caressed the necklace.

How much did you buy this for? Jia Li asked worriedly. She was afraid
that the gift was too expensive for her.

Its enough to buy a small country. Fu Hua replied and that scared Jia Li
out of her wits.

Jia Li was shocked as she felt her neck was starting to feel heavy because
of the exorbitant price of the necklace.

She was afraid that her head would be cut off if any thief knows the
worth of the necklace on her neck.

Fu Hua nearly laughed out loud when he saw her reaction. He chuckled
softly and said to make her relax, Relax and enjoy wearing the jewelry, I
was only joking with you.

Jia Li sighed in relief. She didnt know if Fu Hua said that to make her

relax or not but she automatically accepted his words, as she didnt want
to always worry about her head rolling off her body.

Jia Li and Fu Hua finished their Champagne before leaving for their
home. When they returned to the house, the servants congratulated Jia Li
on her graduation.



Jia Li returned their greetings before climbing up the stairs with her
awards, while Fu Hua handed the cake to the housekeeper and followed
after Jia Li.

Where should I keep them? Jia Li asked when they entered their

bedroom.

You can keep them in the workshop. Leave them there, I will come and
place them properly myself. Fu Hua said to her.

Jia Li smiled and left the bedroom for the workshop, while Fu Hua went
into the inner room to bath.

When Jia Li returned, Fu Hua was already dressed in his nightwear.

What took you so long? He asked with his gaze on her.

Nothing. Jia Li said and rushed into the inner room to bath. She was
embarrassed to tell him she has been admiring her awards and forgot to
return to the bedroom.

Jia Li didnt need to say the truth because Fu Hua could already guess
what she has been up to.

He smiled and went to lay in bed, and picked up his phone to keep
himself busy while waiting for her.

After bathing, Jia Li walked into the closet to pick a nightdress and
remembered her promise to Fu Hua.

She blushed when she touched the short skirts he bought for her. Since he
bought them, she has never worn them and right now, she wanted to try
one of them to repay him.



Jia Li knew what would happen if she seduced Fu Hua. He has been
looking for an opportunity to eat her clean and right now, he would have
allowed her to rest for the night but she optioned to send herself to him.

Good luck with that Jia Li.

Jia Li dressed in one of the short skirts and picked up a singlet to wear.
Next, she let her hair down and walked towards the mirror to take a look
at herself.

Seeing her thick thighs and how short the skirt was on her, she blushed.
The singlet she wore, had a pad inside, so it lifted her boobs and revealed
her cleavage.

Am I going too far? Jia Li asked herself. She couldnt help but feel
embarrassed.

Wild thoughts were still running in her head when she heard Fu Hua call
her name from right outside the door. She quickly answered and said she
was coming, so he didnt have to come in and see her.

Fu Hua went back to the bed to lay down after he was certain that Jia Li
was okay. He went back to pressing his phone but when he saw Jia Lis

attire after she stepped out a minute later, his phone slipped from his

hands.

This was a jaw-dropping scene he saw with his eyes.

Fu Hua stared at her in shock. He was tongue-tied and didnt know what

to say to her. His body was starting to become warm as the thing

in-between his legs reacted.

You...You... what are you putting on? Dont you want to sleep tonight?
Fu Hua asked after he found his voice.



Jia Li was uncomfortable as his gaze roamed all over her body and she
tried to drag her skirt down a bit but failed.

When he asked that question, she blushed and felt she was a little too
bold.

Fu Hua felt his blood boiling when he saw her thighs and almost half of
her boobs that were out of her clothes.
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Fu Hua stared at her for a short while and no longer felt like having
mercy on her because she had already woken the sleeping tiger
irresistibly.

Come here. Fu Hua said as he sat up on their bed with his feet touching
the rugged floor. Jia Li looked up at him before slowly walking towards

him. She felt she was in trouble when she met his gaze.

Fu Hua waited till she was standing in front of him before he stretched
his arms and pulled her to sit on his lap.

Jia Li sat on his laps and circled her arms around him. She couldnt look
at him in the eyes, his gaze was so strong on her.

Fu Hua pulled her in for a kiss



As he kissed her, his hands reached for boobs, squeezing them as gently

as possible, so as not to hurt her. Since she became pregnant, her boobs
were sensitive and easily hurt if he wasnt gentle.

Jia Li accepted all his kisses and felt something poking her butts strongly.

Fu Hua moved his hands to touch her thighs. Jia Li shuddered and broke
the kiss, gazing at him with her misty eyes that incurred pity, Fu Hua felt
more aroused than ever.

He caressed her thighs before slipping his fingers in between her legs.
When he touched her there, she moaned softly.

You are not wearing any panties? Fu Hua asked in surprise as he

continues to feel her wet milky way.

Jia Li hummed in reply as she had her eyes closed.

I cant wait any longer. Fu Hua said as he pulled her up. Jia Li had no
idea of what he wanted to do but she couldnt stand for long because she
felt weird inside of her and the place he touched was hot and
uncomfortable, she also needed him inside of her.

Fu Hua pulled the waistband of his pajamas down a bit and let his little
monster out.

Jia Li blushed when she saw his little brother. She gazed at it intently.
This was what was going to enter her and it was so huge.

Fu Hua released his little brother before turning to glance at Jia Li. You
want it? He teased.



Jia Li felt her face go red but she still nodded in response. The more she
lived with him, the more she felt how dirty-minded he was. He never
ceased to find a new way to tease her.

I will give it to you. Fu Hua said as he pulled her to sit on him again. He
immediately captured her lips and kissed her till she was still senseless.

Jia Li was already naked underneath, so she kept feeling the skin of his
little brother against her and she couldnt stop moaning even with his
hands roaming all over her body.

At last, without warning, Fu Hua used his hands to pull her skirt up,
exposing her butts to the air. He grabbed her butts and ground her against
him.

Jia Li moaned loudly and became distracted. Right now, she didnt hope
for any other thing than for him to enter her. He seemed to have heard
her secret cries because he lifted her butts a little and without guidance,
he slipped inside of her.

Jia Li couldnt stop herself from moaning when he entered her and started
moving inside of her. This was the first time they were trying that style
and it felt so good.

Jia Li instinctively followed the rhythm, Fu Hua used to move in and out
of her. She discovered that she had to be the one moving, so she started
moving rhythmically, while his hands kept massaging her ass and
guiding her to grind against him.

Fu Hua kissed her lips before moving his lips to her neck and then boobs.
He let go of her boobs and pulled her singlet down, so he could have full
access to her boobs.



Finally, when her boobs were displayed in front of him, he couldnt help
but start sucking her tits as his hands went back to her butts to grab them.

Jia Li couldnt stop herself from moaning as she caressed his hair and shut
her eyes. She continued feeling the waves of pleasure till she had her
release and Fu Hua came a few seconds later.

As they were breathing heavily, Fu Hua lifted her butts and slipped out of
her. He put her on the bed so she could lay with her back on it.

Next, he grabbed her legs

This was an unexpected move to Jia Li. She had to cover her mouth with
her hands as her moans got louder. Fu Hua on the other hand, let out a
groan while he moved in and out of her at a fast pace.

He had his gaze on her and he liked her reactions to everything he did to
her.

After a few minutes, they both found their release. They only rested for a
minute or two before Fu Hua turned her to lie on her side as entered her
again.

He wasnt lying behind her but was still kneeling on the bed when he
entered her.

That night, Fu Hua guided Jia Li and did 2 more different positions

before she started pleading with him to let her go.

Jia Li didnt know Fu Hua had so much willpower and energy to continue
throughout the night. If she didnt beg him to stop, he might not have ever
thought about it.



She was also surprised when he finally let go of her and gave her a deep
kiss on the lips and said to her, I wouldnt have let you go if you were not
pregnant.

That means if she wasnt pregnant, he would continue going at it even if
she pleaded with him.

Jia Li was so exhausted that she couldnt even move a finger.. She was
regretting ever provoking him but she couldnt because she decided to
take it that she was repaying a debt.
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Waking up the next morning, Jia Li was too tired to get out of bed. No
matter how Fu Hua tried to get her to open her eyes, he failed. She even
pushed him away the last time he tried.

Fu Hua saw the time was late as it was already 9 in the morning. He had
no choice but to carry her out of bed.

Jia Li didnt bother to open her eyes. She was not afraid he was going to
have another go at her because she was ready to bite him if he tried it.

Im bringing you to have a bath. He said to her in a gentle voice as he
took her into the inner room as went straight for the bathtub.



Since she was naked, he placed her inside the hot water bath. The water
was perfect for her skin.

Are you going to wake up or do you want me to help you have a bath?
Fu Hua threatened as he caressed her face with his wet hands.

Jia Lis eyes flew open and the dark circles around her eyes were obvious.
Anyone that saw her right now, would know she didnt have a good nights

sleep.

Dont you dare! She said in a fierce tone before pushing him away.

Fu Hua chuckled softly when he saw how feisty his little wife was in the
morning.

Why are you angry with me? Fu Hua asked with a smile as he touched

her cheeks and moved them away as quickly as possible before she could
hit him.

I love you! Fu Hua blurted out without thinking.

When he said that, both of them glanced at each other without saying a

word. Jia Li was shocked.

Did he just say that he loves me? She asked herself as she gazed at him

in search of answers. Too bad that Fu Hua asked her to bath quickly so
they could have breakfast together.

After saying that, he placed the anti-slip mat beside the Jacuzzi and left
the stunned Jia Li there.

At a point, Jia Li thought she heard wrong but she knew she couldnt have

been hearing things.



Jia Li went on to have a bath. She took time herself with getting herself
all cleaned up, she also washed her hair.

When she was through, she wrapped herself in a towel before walking
inside the closet. There, she saw Fu Hua waiting for her.

I brought your clothes out for you. Fu Hua said when he saw her as he

pointed at her inner wears and dress he left on the seat.

Fu Hua left and allowed her to get dressed before coming back in when
she was trying to dry her hair.

He took the hand drier from her and helped her to dry her hair. Fu Hua
took his time drying her hair because it was another favorite part of her
body he liked.

If not for Jia Li urging him to hurry up because she was hungry, he
would have continued to dry her hair for several hours.

Hand in hand, they both went downstairs for breakfast. Jia Li didnt waste
time when her food was served. She started eating immediately and
hurriedly.

Fu Hua continues reminding her to slow down but she didnt listen. She
was so hungry that she could eat him as well.

Not that kind of eating though...

Fu Hua pitied her and started putting more food on her plate. He guessed
that she was very hungry after their intense workout at night.

Jia Li ate till she was not able to move again, so she had to remain sitting
and rest for a while before she took her drugs.



Fu Hua didnt run away this time around and could only scrunch his nose
while she took her drugs.

After taking her drugs, Jia Li went back to the bedroom and laid on the

bed to sleep again, while Fu Hua went straight to the workshop to tidy
things up.

He arranged Jia Lis awards on her desk before moving them away as he
felt that it wasnt good place. He placed the awards

Fu Hua glanced at the awards with her name written boldly there and
smiled proudly. He was very proud of her.

He remembered when he saw them printing her name on the awards right
there in front of everyone.

Jia Li, I will be at the top waiting for you to get so many awards and
reach my height and then we can climb the ladder together, hand in hand.
Fu Hua said with a smile.

While Jia Li was still sleeping, gifts from the Fu family members arrived

and Fu Hua ordered them to be kept in the workshop.

When Jia Li woke up, she ordered for her graduation cake to be shared
and a greater part of the cake went to the Fu house. The remaining part
was shared amongst the people with her.

Jia Li did all these without knowing of the gifts the rest of the Fu family
members gave to her. After giving out her instruction, a servant followed
her to the workshop with the snacks she asked to be brought to her.

Fu Hua was in the workshop looking through documents when Jia Li
stepped in with the servants behind her.

I brought you snacks. Jia Li said as she served him personally.



Fu Hua glanced at the cake and cup of hot steaming coffee she placed on
his desk and then glanced at the snacks the servant placed on her desk.
He felt that she was cheating on him. But then he thought about the baby
and didnt say anything.

He told himself that she was pregnant and had to eat for two.

When the servant left, Fu Hua picked up a file and said to her, Come and
take this, I think it belongs to you.

Huh...

Its a gift from grandfather, come and have a look at it. Fu Hua explained.
The papers arrived in the morning while she was still sleeping, so he kept
them for her after taking a look at them.

Hearing it was a gift from the old man, Jia Li got up and walked to his
side and took the file from him.. She was very curious about the old
mans gift.
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As Jia Li was curious to know what was written in the papers, she opened
the file and glanced at the papers. The title of the paper shocked her
because it was boldy written.



The paper was a title deed in her name. As Jia Li reads the property
document grandfather Fu transferred to her and she was shocked.

Fu Hua watched her reaction from the side and a smile appeared on his
face. He could tell how shocked she was by the huge gift.

Jia Li turned to Fu Hua to ask with a surprising glint. Fu Hua, did
grandfather send this to me mistakenly?

Your name is right there, so how could he have sent it to the wrong

person? Fu Hua asked.

Jia Li felt the document was a heavy burden on her. The old man just
bought an apartment building

Jia Li was beyond shocked. This was a huge gift to her.

This is nothing compared to what the old man usually gifts. Every
member of the Fu family has a few properties and lands in their name.
Grandfather must have thought he should give you the gifts bit by bit so
you wont be shocked. Fu Hua revealed.

What?!

Come and take a look at the other gifts the rest of the family gave to you.
Fu Hua said as he pointed at the gift bags close to the huge shelf.

Jia Li was surprised as she wasnt expecting the members of the Fu family
to gift her anything. She felt touched receiving gifts from them for her

graduation.

Fu Hua helped her to take out the gifts before displaying them on his
desk.



A very expensive graphics tablet came from Fu YingPei. A set of

expensive beauty products came from Fu Meixu. Fu ChunHua gave her a
set of jewelry. Fu Ling gave her a set of expensive tools to help with her
designing. There was a set of glittering pens and so many other things.

There was an emerald green bracelet lying in a red box and Jia Li had no
idea who gave the r present until Fu Hua told her who gave it because
there was no name on it.

It turned out that Fu Hee gave that gift. Jia Li was surprised that her
mother-in-law who did not like her gave her a gift for her graduation.

Fu Hua did not show any emotions as he helped her to unwrap other
presents. Butler Lu gave her a gift and the servants of the Fu house
contributed to getting her an expensive gift.

Jia Li was surprised by their gesture. Today made her know how loved

she was that even the servants of the Fu house could get her a present.

Fu Hua helped her to package the presents before pressing a button fixed
on his desk. A servant knocked and came in a few minutes later.

Fu Hua asked her to send the gifts to their bedroom after Jia Li took out
the gifts she could use to work on her designs.

I have to call and thank them. Jia Li said with a smile.

You dont have to, they only did what they were supposed to. Fu Hua said
to her.

No, that doesnt seem right. As Jia Li thought about calling them, a
thought came to her head so she voiced it out because she was worried.

How do I call your mother and thank her? Jia Li asked Fu Hua.



Fu Hua raised his phone and replied, You can use mine.

Jia Li sighed in relief before using her phone to call the members of the
Fu family to thank them for their gifts.

This was the first time she was speaking member of the Fu family on
phone apart from Fu Hua, Grandfather Fu, and Fu Meixu.

When it was time to call her mother-in-law, Jia Li used Fu Huas phone
for it. She was a bit worried because she was not on good terms with Fu
Hee and the latter didnt like her.

Dont be nervous, its just a call. Fu Hua said as he encouraged her from
the side.

Fu Hee was sitting in the living room upstairs in the Fu house when she
received an incoming call from her son.

She was happy to see that he was calling her. She answered the call
immediately.

Fu Hua?

Jia Li glanced at Fu Hua when she heard the excited tone of her
mother-in-law. Jia Li felt things were awkward now.

Auntie, its me, Jia Li. Jia Li said over the phone.

The smile on Fu Hees face vanished instantly. She was disappointed to
hear Jia Lis voice because she thought it was Fu Hua that was calling.

Oh! How is Fu Hua? Fu Hee asked as she maintained a gentle tone even

if it was not filled with excitement like before.



He is fine. Auntie, I called to thank you for your gift, thank you! Jia Li
said after replying to her question. She wanted to end the conversation as
soon as possible.

Thats okay. Dont end the call, pass the phone to Fu Hua.

Jia Li did as instructed. Fu Huas brows furrowed as he took the phone
from her. He placed the phone in his ear and listened to his mother talk.

Their conversation didnt last for more than 30 seconds before Fu Hua

put his phone down. And throughout their conversation, Jia Li only heard
Fu Hua hum once.

Why are you standing there? Go and sit. Fu Hua said to her. She has
been standing in front of his desk for a while now and he thought her legs
would be hurting now.

Jia Li picked up her sketchbook and opened it. She wanted to be busy
with something, so she picked up a pencil and started scribbling
something on it.

When she felt an inspiration was coming, she heard her phone ring and
she glanced at her phone with an annoyed gaze.. Fu Hua saw it and

couldnt help chuckling within him.
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Glancing at the caller ID, Jia did not react because if she does, Fu Hua
will see it, so she answered the call.

Brother Huan? Jia Li called out in a calm tone.

Fu Hua glanced over as he immediately stopped laughing. How could he

still be in the mood to be happy when a love rival was calling his wife.

Is Fu Hua your husband? Li Huan asked directly without returning her

greeting.

Jia Li was surprised by his question but she still replied to him, Yes.

There was a moment of silence before Li Huan spoke again, Take care of
yourself.

Jia Li put her phone down before glancing over at Fu Hua to see him
looking at the papers before him. Initially, she felt his piercing gaze on
her but now, it was gone.

After the call with Jia Li ended, Li Huan covered his face with his palms.
The other day at Jia Lis graduation ceremony, he felt Fu Hua looked
familiar when he saw him even though half of his face was covered by
the mask.

He had just checked the internet again before calling Jia Li to confirm his
doubts.

Such a huge figure was Jia Lis husband, how was it possible to compete

for her love?

Since it was Sunday today, Fu Hua took Jia Li to the hospital for her
doctors appointment in the morning.



Dr. Clinton welcomed the two of them. She checked Jia Li and
confirmed that everything was okay with her and the fetus.

Fu Hua mentioned the diet plan and the doctor forwarded a document to
his Mail.

The doctor instructed Jia Li to drink up to 7 glasses of water every day.
She was to take her weight every morning after using the toilet

The doctor also told her about simple and healthy exercises and Yoga
techniques to do every day.

From the hospital, Fu Hua took Jia Li to the store to buy a weighing scale
to check her weight every morning. He didnt allow her to follow him into

the store.

Stay in the car, I will be back in 5 minutes. Fu Hua said to her just as she
was about to take off her seatbelt.

Why? Jia Li asked with a confused gaze.

You may not know it but you are slowly rising to fame. Fu Hua said with
a smile before leaving the car.

Jia Li did not understand his words and she could not ask about them.

Fu Hua really came back in five minutes with a brown carton and put it in
the cars boot before driving them to another store to get some healthy
nuts like Almonds and Walnuts for Jia Li.

After buying those things for her, he drove them back home in time for

lunch.

At the filming site, it looked like there was one person left for the filming
to start. Everybody was waiting for Zhi Ruo.



She was supposed to have a scene with the female lead today but she was
nowhere to be found. The director called her but couldnt reach her.

If Zhi Ruo is not here in the next 10 minutes, we will postpone this scene.
The director announced to everyone.

Fu Meixu was unmoved and had a smile on her face. She was not
worried unlike the others.

2 minutes later, a white flashy car

Zhi Ruo who everyone has been waiting for stepped out of the car
dressed in casual clothes along with the male that drove her there.

Zhi Ruo walked towards them and apologized. She said she had a little
accident before coming out hence the delay.

She never mentioned what the accident was about but her apology was
enough. The young man that came with her asked one of the staff to help
him to take out the coffee they brought along with them.

Zhi Ruo apologized with the hot cups of coffee and the snacks she bought
for them.

The director looked like he was no longer angry as everyone accounted
for the coffee she brought with her.

Fu Meixu sneered at her but still accepted the coffee that was given to
her.

Sister Ruo is that your friend? One of the members of the movie cast was
good enough to ask.

Her question incurred the curiosity of the others. Even Fu Meixu was
interested in her reply. She has seen that man before. He was the same



person that came to pick her up when they held a wrap-up party for their
last movie together.

Fu Meixu was interested in her reply this time around, she wanted to
know what her reply would be.

Zhi Ruo chuckled softly with her hand over her mouth. Then she replied
with a smile, You misunderstood, he is my good friend that was kind
enough to bring me to the filming site.

Oh! The actress that asks that question said in response and the rest of

the crew said it was a pity and didnt disturb her again.

They felt that her good friend was so handsome and looked rich not to be
her boyfriend.

Fu Meixu scoffed at Zhi Ruos response because she refused to believe it.

Why would a friend follow you to another city just to bring you to the
filming tight? Fu Meixu thought it was a big joke.

As the man that brought her got into the car and left after speaking to Zhi
Ruo for a short while and saying goodbye to the crew, an idea came to Fu
Meixus head.

She smiled as she thought about it.

Well, since she keeps denying that he is not her boyfriend but
deliberately brings him to show off, it wouldnt be wrong if I snatch him
from her right?

That day, the filming went smoothly because Fu Meixu and Zhi Ruo had
a tacit understanding not to cause trouble.



Zhi Ruo was happy her boyfriend agreed to bring her to the filming site
after pleading with him for a long time, while Fu Meixu was occupied
with her next plot against Zhi Ruo.
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This morning, Fu Hua left for the company as he had an important
meeting to attend.

After the brief meeting, he returned to his office and not long after that,
Sunny knocked and came in to his office to talk about the right of Jia Lis
project dress he asked her to acquire.

When are you signing the contract with the school? Fu Hua asked.

At noon tomorrow. Sunny replied, then she talked about giving an offer
to Jia Li but he didnt say anything against it.

Fu Hua acted as if he had nothing to do with Jia Li. After Sunny left, Fu
YingPei came to see him a few minutes later and a visible excitement
was seen on his face.

Brother, you need to see this. He said as he approached Fu Huas desk
with his phone in hand.



Fu Hua looked up to see Fu YingPei coming to his side happily. He was
about to ask what the matter was when he placed his phone in front of
him and played a video.

Fu Hua watched the video and discovered that it was a video of Jia Li
giving a speech during her graduation day.

Where did you get this from? Fu Hua asked with his gaze on the video.

Its all over the internet. Sister-in-law is popular now and the need of her

being the best student of ******* has gone viral, including her project
dress. Fu YingPei reported happily.

Fu Hua took a proper look at the video before picking up his phone to
dial Jia Lis number.

When Jia Li picked up the phone, he asked her to tune to a TV channel,
as she did only to see she was being talked about.

What?! What am I doing on TV? Jia Li asked in surprise. It felt weird
seeing herself being talked about on TV as millions of people were
watching her.

I have to go back to work now, see you later. Fu Hua said and ended the
call.

Brother, what did Sister-in-law say? Fu YingPei asked with a smile.

She is astonished seeing herself on TV. You can go back to work now.
Fu Hua said to him.

Brother, why are you not excited? Fu YingPei asked curiously.



All the exposure she is getting is good but its too bad she doesnt need it
now. Fu Hua explained.

If Jia Li was not pregnant, this would have been the perfect opportunity
to be popular and gain massive recognition.

Why? Fu YingPei asked as he did not understand the situation.

Fu Hua pinched his brows and said to him, You will understand in due
time, get back to work.

Fu YingPei left because his brother wouldnt talk anymore on the matter.

That same day, Jia Li received a call from her three friends, it was a
video call. They were excited as they talked about seeing her on Tv.

Jia Li you have gone viral! Chang Chang said.

Yes, youre a celebrity now, everyone is talking about you. DanDan
added.

Why do you not look happy? Daiyu asked as she noticed that Jia Li

wasnt excited like them.

Jia Li sighed and explained things about her pregnancy and working now.
She didnt want the media to have eyes on her, especially now that she

was pregnant.

Although she was happy to be noticed by a lot of people, she didnt need
that fame now.

Her friends got her point and felt bad for her but they encouraged her and
told her that another opportunity will come.



After the emotional talks, they became chatty and excited again as they
informed Jia Li of the number of followers she has now.

Jia Li was unaware of the number of followers and friend requests she
had. So, after the call with her friends, she checked it and saw that she

had more than five thousand new followers. Before, she had only 100+
followers, but now, they have increased in thousands.

Now that she was reminded about her fame and media attention, Jia Li
went through her social media accounts and also checked her E-mails,
and saw a lot of offers from different lothing brands.

She couldnt even read through all the E-mails. She saw an E-mail from
Sunny and opened it. The message was a reminder to consider working
with FJ.

Jia Li felt an oncoming headache and had to keep her phone aside.When

Fu Hua came back, she told him about the offers she got as he rubbed her

hair listening silently.

Youre doing so well. Do you have any place you would like to go to? Fu

Hua asked. He felt he should give her a little reward for her hard work.

I dont have anywhere I would like to go. I just want to sit at home and
play with Ocean. Jia Li replied.

Are you sure? You dont want to go on a weekend vacation? Fu Hua

asked with raised brows.

No, I dont feel like traveling. Jia Li insisted. His offer was tempting but
she didnt feel like it.

Fu Hua was surprised that she would rather stay at home and play with
Ocean than go on a weekend vacation.



Okay. Do you want anything? Fu Hua asked.

Yes. Im hungry. Jia Li said as she hugged his arm with a smile.

What do you want to eat? Fu Hua asked. He knew for her to say she was

hungry, there was something else she wanted to eat, that he wouldnt
approve.

Jia Li went on to mention 10 different dishes which consisted of Italian,
Chinese and English cuisines.

Fu Hua sighed and pinched her cheeks and asked, Are you trying to turn
into a glutton?

I cant help it, the baby wants to eat them. Jia Li said as she caressed her
abdomen.

Fu Hua chuckled softly and caressed her abdomen. He knew she was

blaming her cravings on the baby.

Just this once, we have to listen to the doctor. Fu Hua said as he agreed
to place the order for the dishes she mentioned.

I know, thank you! You are the best! Jia Li said with a happy smile.

When the food order arrived, Jia Li was so excited and rushed to the
dining room to sit.

She didnt wait for the housekeeper to finish serving the food before she
began to eat.
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Chapter 223 - ...How Much I Wanted The Dress

The next morning, Jia Li goes to sign the deal with FJ and her school.
She was giving the rights of her dress to FJ.

After signing off the rights to dress, Sunny spoke to her for a few minutes

before leaving. She reminded her about the offer and asked her to think
about it.

Before Jia Li left, her teacher talked to her about some interview requests

for her but Jia Li asked to reject them.

Is there any reason you dont want an interview? Her teacher asked with

an inquisitive gaze. She was very curious because if it was other people
that got this kind of opportunity, they would make use of it to become
popular but Jia Li was doing the opposite, so she was interested in
knowing her reasons.

I dont want the attention of the media. Jia Li replied.

Her teacher could not speak more about it, since Jia Li was no longer her
student.

When Jia Li got home, she told Fu Hua about the interview requests that

were reached out to her through her school, which she rejected and he
asked for the reason.

She gave the same response she gave to her teacher.



Do you ever feel angry with me because of this? Fu Hua asked with his

gaze on her. He was worried she would feel bad because of the big
opportunities she was going to miss because of the pregnancy.

How can I feel bad when you helped me to get those opportunities and to
stand in the limelight? Jia Li said with a smile.

Two days later, FJ announced that they got the rights to Jia Lis dress.
The media immediately requested an interview but FJ rejected them, so
they went ahead to ask them an important question, publicly.

Do you have plans of working with Miss Qin?

FJ Styles replied, We will all know the answer to that question in the

future.

As Christmas day was fast approaching, Jia Li let the servants decorate
the house with festive decor.

Fu Hua did not let her go out to shop since she has turned into a
mini-celebrity. If she left the house without disguise, she would be
recognized and that may not be a good idea, especially now that she was

pregnant.

While preparing for the festive period, FJ Styles launches the dress Fu
Hua designed, along with Jia Lis school project dress.

All of these were ordered by Fu Hua, as he wanted to give some credit to
his wife and quickly the launching of the two dresses gained a lot of
attention and popularity.

It was only a few people that knew that both dresses were designed by Fu
Hua and his wife, the rest were clueless about it.



Once again, Jia Li comes to the limelight as people began to speculate
what FJ was up to by launching a dress made by their boss and the best
graduating student of the Prestigious school of xxxxxxxxxxx.

Many of them thought that FJ was interested in working with the young
fashion designer and so were giving her a boost.

FJ made another wave when they returned the original project dress to Jia
Li.

When the media asked about it, FJ replied that their Boss, Fu Hua wanted
the young fashion designer, Jia Li, to have a copy of her work, as a way
of encouraging her hard work.

Many people praised Fu Hua for being so thoughtful towards the young
fashion designer, not knowing it was a way for the husband to show love

to his wife.

Fu Hua personally returned the dress to Jia Li telling Sunny he would
handle it. Normally, it wasnt right for their Boss to do that kind of works
but since he wanted to do it himself, she didnt say a word.

Jia Li was so excited when Fu Hua brought the dress home.

She jumped on him out of excitement and Fu Hua caught her as he used
his hands to support her.

Thank you so much, you really knew how much I wanted the dress. Jia
Li said to him happily.

Of course, I knew! Your facial expression the day we were to send it out,
told me how much you wanted the dress, so I had to bring it back and its
your size. Fu Hua said to her.



Jia Li kissed his lips and said with her gaze on him, You are such a
darling!

Am I? Fu Hua asked.

Yes! Thanks for caring about me. Jia Li said with a grateful smile.

There is no problem. Fu Hua replied as he slowly let her jump off his
body.

There is one more thing I need to do. Jia Li said with her gaze on him.

And what is that? Fu Hua asked curiously.

I need your help with composing a message to reject the offers given to
me by those companies. I need to send them a mail since Im not

interested. Jia Li said to him.

Since she wasnt joining any company yet, she had to reject their offer, as
it was the right thing to do.

Over the past several days, she got so many offers from a lot of designer

companies, asking her to work with them. She had no idea how most of

them got her Email address, later she guessed it may be her school that
gave it out.

Fu Hua accepted to help her and so Jia Li passed her phone to him and
went to use the restroom.

By the time Jia Li came back to the bedroom, Fu Hua was already
through with replying to the mails so, he gave her phone back to her.

Jia Li was curious to know how he replied to the mails, so she opened
one to check. Her eyes widened in shock and she proceeded to check the



rest of the mails he helped her to reply and discovered it was the same
text and format.

She was surprised with how direct and unfeeling his replies were and she
made a mental note to ask him for this kind of help again.

Fu Hua noticed the change in her facial expressions and asked about it
and Jia Li went on to complain about the replies he sent out.

Its a mature way of rejecting them. Fu Hua said she justified his style of
response.

Ah! Im really not like you, cold and unfeeling! Jia Li thought to herself.
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Chapter 224 - You Hit Me?

The next day when Fu Hua came to work, Sunny went to meet him. She
was unhappy as she explained that Jia Li rejected their offer.

Fu Hua told her to leave the matter and focus on her job. The way he said
it made Sunny think he wasnt bothered or concerned about it.

Being instructed by her Boss, she went back to her office. She felt it was
a pity that such talent as Jia Li was wasted.



Seeing how popular she has been for the past several days and the big
opportunities she missed, Jia Li promised to get into FJ on her own,
without any help from Fu Hua.

After making this decision, she doesnt tell Fu Hua about it.

On Christmas Eve, all the members of the Fu family returned to the Fu
House in preparation for the festive day.

Fu Huas father and Uncle came back for the Christmas celebration and
also returned with gifts for Jia Lis graduation because they didnt give
anything to her during that period.

Before going back to the Fu House, Fu Hua and Jia Li shopped a lot.
They bought new protective clothes because of the freezing weather.
They also bought a lot of gifts for everyone and Jia Li bought a special
present for the old man.

On the 24th of December when they arrived at the Fu House, there was
a feeling of celebration in the air and Jia Li couldnt help but smile.

The entire house was decorated with Christmas decors and it was done in
a grand style, as expected from the wealthiest family in Country X.

Christmas tones were playing from the lights used to decorate the
Christmas tree

During lunch, the dining room was full of an ambiance atmosphere, as
everyone ate and drank to the hearts content.

Jia Li personally went to feed Ocean. She couldnt leave her dog behind
and brought it with her to the annoyance of Fu Hua.

Jia Li fed Ocean with her hand till she was full. Fu Hua was annoyed
while watching her and said, Why are you treating it like its your child?



Ocean has been with me since she was a puppy, so its not wrong that Im
attached to her. And also, Im learning and gaining experience on how to

treat my child when its born. Jia Li replied as she passes one meatball to
Ocean and she ate it from her hand.

Did you say your child? Does the child belong to you alone? Fu Hua

asked with a frown.

My bad, its our child. Jia Li corrected herself with her attention on
Ocean.

Fu Hua became more annoyed and said, I feed you and the child but you
have never thought about feeding me, I cant be compared to a dog now,
is that it?

You are a Big Boss, how can I dare to treat you like a child? Jia Li asked
with her gaze on him.

I dont care, you have to treat me well. Its snowing again, we have to go
inside the house. Fu Hua said when he saw it was starting to snow.

Already, the compound was filled with snow.

Give me a minute. Jia Li said as she gave Ocean the last meatball, before
rubbing her head.

Ocean, Im going back inside the house, I will come to see you tomorrow
morning.

Fu Hua did not wait for her to finish her lovey-dovey act with Ocean
before dragging her out from there.

Ocean became jealous and started barking. Fu Hua turned back to glare at
her, before continuing his steps with Jia Li.



When Jia Li left, the caregiver took care of Ocean and sent her into her
kennel.

The caregiver was trained and used to take care of Ocean right from
when it was a puppy, so Ocean wouldnt hurt him.

In the evening, Fu Juan came over with her husband and it was the first
time Jia Li was seeing him.

Fu Juans husband looked calm and composed and overall, he looked like
he was very good looking when he was younger.

During dinner, the family conversed and surprisingly, nobody
remembered about ethics and manners, as the dining room was

harmonious.

After dinner, Fu Hua took Jia Li to the bedroom immediately. Jia Li
thought he wanted to get in bed with her and started to protest.

Fu Hua, Im tired, can we not do it today? Jia Li asked with a worried

gaze.

Fu Hua flicked her forehead with his fingers and she hissed in pain and
covered that place with her palm.

How can your brain be rotten? I brought you here to sleep for a while

because there will be fireworks

Jia Li did not reply, as her eyes because misty with tears threatening to
fall from her eyes.

Fu Hua got the shock of his life when he saw that she was about to cry.
He immediately asked what was wrong as he placed his hands on her
shoulder with a worried gaze on her.



You hit me! Jia Li cried out as tears streamed down her cheeks

You...You... why are you crying? I didnt even go hard on you and I was

only joking. Fu Hua said in a dilemma.

He didnt understand how a joke turned to him hitting her and she was
seriously crying because of it.

You hit me! You hit me and your child! Jia Li cried out again as she
pushed him away and went to sit on the foot of the bed.

Fu Hua felt he was in deep trouble and immediately rushed to her side.
He squat before her and started apologizing to her as he dried her tears
with the back of his hands.

Jia Li, Im sorry okay? It wont happen again. Stop crying, Im sorry. Fu
Hua saw that her tears were falling endless and immediately added...

You can hit me back, so we are even. Please dont cry anymore, I promise
not to flick your forehead again. Fu Hua promised.

Jia Li stopped crying and allowed him to wipe her tears. Even she didnt
understand why she would burst into tears like that.

When Fu Hua wanted to leave after calming her down, she refused and
asked him to stay with her, so he had no choice but to accompany her till
she fell asleep, before leaving the bedroom.
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Chapter 225 - Block Of Ice

Around 11:40 PM, Fu Hua came back to wake Jia Li up. Jia Li was still
sleepy and let Fu Hua help her up.

Is it time already? She asked in a slow tone.

Yeah, everyone is outside, lets get you dresses up! Fu Hua said as he
took her inside the inner room and dressed her in warmer clothes before
taking her outside to join the rest of the family members.

Jia Li was surprised to see Grandfather Fu outside by that time. The old
man was all smiles when he saw her.

Jia Li watched the fireworks ❇ in the sky and smiled she reached for the

one Fu Hua was about to light.

No way! Fu Hua said as he raised the fireworks so her hands cant reach
them.

Why?! Jia Li asked with a frown.

Youre going to hurt yourself if youre not careful. Fu Hua said to her.

Im not going to hurt myself, Im not a child. Give it to me! Jia Li said as
she tried to reach for it again but Fu Hua wouldnt let her.

Beautiful, be obedient and listen to your husband. Fu Hua said with a
smile.

My name is not beautiful. Jia Li said in a huff.



Whats the meaning of your name? Fu Hua inquired as he gazed into her

eyes. He was sure that he guessed the meaning of her name or is that she
had no idea about it?

Jia Li was silent for a while before replying, Food and beautiful.

Im right after all! Fu Hua said with a proud smile.

Fu Hua, give it to me! Its almost time for the count down. Jia Li said in
an annoyed tone. If not for the difference in their height, she would have
long snatched the fireworks from him.

Call me husband. Fu Hua teased with a smile.

What? Jia Li said a frown.

What kind of request was that? She thought.

You better hurry up, everyone is looking at us and the countdown is
about to begin. Fu Hua said with a threat.

Jia Li glanced around and saw that the family would sometimes turn to
glance at them. She felt embarrassed with displaying her childish nature
in front of them.

Husband. Jia Li called out of frustration.

Good girl. Fu Hua smiled and handed it to her. Be careful not to scare the
child. He reminded her.

It will have fun with mum and dad. Jia Li said as he glanced at her
abdomen. Because of the thick clothes she was putting on, her small
baby bump cant be seen.



While the countdown started, the fireworks started going off one after the
other. And finally, when it was midnight, they screamed, Happy
Christmas and released the biggest fireworks with the festive words
written.

It was so beautiful seeing the word, Merry Christmas written in the sky.

Fu Hua hugged Jia Li and kissed her forehead.

It may be weird the Fu family was celebrating Christmas like New Year
but thats how they run their things.

Grandfather Fu approached Fu Hua and Jia and they wished each other
Merry Christmas.

Grandfather Fu said to Jia Li while pointing at Fu Hua, I have never seen
my grandson celebrate with us so happily on festive periods, hes always
like a block of ice

Jia Li laughed at the old mans words and glanced at Fu Hua whose gaze
has turned serious.

Grandfather Fu chatted with them for a while before the rest of the family
approached them to greet the old man.

Fu YingPei had a bottle of Champagne in his hands as he came over. He
popped the champagne right in their presence, before pouring some of its
contents into the glasses the servants passed to everyone.

The family made a toast to a Merry Christmas celebration before Fu
YingPei brought up Jia Lis success stories.



Sister-in-law has made the Fu family proud by emerging as... and
winning 2 awards... These days, she is popular and making waves in the
Fashion Industry... Cheers to Jia Li!

Everyone raised a toast to Jia Li to celebrate her success. Fu Hee clinked
glasses with her but there was no visible smile on her face.

Although she had no evil plans against her, she still, did not like her.

Fu YingPei made a toast to everyone while enjoying the fireworks,
before going inside to rest.

Some healthy snacks were served to everyone, so they all ate a little
before retiring for the night.

Fu Hua passes his share of snacks to Jia Li and they ate them happily. Fu
Hua smiled as he watched her eat.

Hope youre not eating the food alone and youre giving some of them to
my child, Beautiful? Fu Hua whispered to her ear.

Jia Li glanced at him before moving close to his ear to whisper in a soft
tone, Im eating for two.

Fu Hua chuckled softly and didnt know what to say to her. She was so
shameless when it came to food.

Grandfather Fu smiled happily when saw Jia Li eating so well. He even
added some of his snacks to her plate.

Thank you, grandfather. Jia Li said with a smile. She didnt reject the old
mans goodwill and she appreciated him.



While she was eating, Fu Hua placed his left hand on her lap from under

the table.

Jia Li was distracted and glanced at him but he said to her, eat your food
and she fixed her gaze back on her snacks and continued munching on
them.

It hadnt been up to a few seconds when Fu Huas hands crept under her
dress to caress her thighs. While doing so, he had his gaze on his empty
plate while playing innocent.

Jia Li glanced at him and tried to give him a sign to stop but he wasnt
looking towards her direction, then she knew that he was doing it on

purpose.

She glanced around before staring back at him.. She didnt want it to be
obvious that something was going on, so she continued to eat as if
nothing was happening but it was kind of difficult as she couldnt ignore
that hand that was creeping inside her thighs.
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Chapter 226 - Your Cousin Is Heartless!

Fu Hua troubled Jia Li till she gave up on eating. She knew she had to

leave the dining room, or he wont let her rest, so she excused herself and
left. She said she was going to sleep, so they let her leave.



Fu Hua faked a cough before following after his little wife.

When he got to their bedroom, Jia Li was already lying under the covers.
Fu Hua smiled and dimmed the light in the room before getting into bed
with her.

When he lay down, he tried to hug her, but she hit his hands away.

Dont touch me, Im tired. Jia Li said with her back against him.

Fu Hua chuckled softly and hugged her forcibly. Im not asking you to do

anything. Just lie in my arms and sleep. I have to stop you from eating,
because of the doctors words. Im only looking out for you.

If you are looking out for me, why then did you give me your share of
snacks? Jia Li asked in a confused tone.

You accepted the snacks from grandfather after taking mine when you
still had yours, who knew whos own you would have accepted next. Fu
Hua said to her.

Jia Li finally understood the reason he distracted her from eating. She
stopped throwing tantrums and allowed him to hug her to sleep.

The next morning, the Fu family members, freshened up and came out
for breakfast, and at noon, they started the activities they had prepared
for the Christmas celebration.

There was a treasure hunt which Fu YingPei won, singing carol sings,
plus other fun games. At last, it was time to give gifts and everyone
actually prepared a gift from each member of the family.

Jia Li and Fu Hua gave their gifts as one, and try received them as one,
and also in singles.



The small family banquet was lively, as they all ate different festive
dishes and drank to their satisfaction.

Before going to rest for the night, they opened up the letters that were
sent to them from family and friends and read them aloud.

There was a letter from the Bai family, wishing the entire Fu Family a
Merry Christmas!

Grandfather Fu asked Butler Lu to get rid of the card for dampening their
mood.

After reading all the well wishes notes they got from others, there was
nothing to go again than to retire for the light.

Jia Li was very happy because as at last years Christmas, she couldnt join
in the celebration, and When Grandfather Fu called her out, she didnt
want to join them, and could only watch them.

Even Fu Hua didnt join them, as it was not his kind of thing. But since he
got married to Jia Li, he has been loosening up a bit, and it looks like hes
still unaware of it.

The next day in the Bai family, it looked like Bai Fen had a bad sleep last
night. She had dark circles under her eyes.

Well, she hasnt been in the best of mood since she saw Jia Li on the news,
so it would be a given that she would have sleepless nights.

She was angry and jealous when she saw Jia Li on the news, and how
popular she was. She thought that Fu Hee would have a more profound
reason to accept Jia Li since she was doing so well.



The thought of ruining Jia Lis reputation came to her mind, but she
couldnt. Although she still had those pictures of Jia Li and Li Huan she
took at the cafe, she couldnt use them.

The Fu family will immediately find out she was the one that released the
photos to the media since they knew she took them.

She was not about to make a foolish mistake blindly, so she deleted ❌ the

pictures from her phone

Bai Fen spent the rest of her day, thinking about how to make a

comeback. At the end of the day, she couldnt think of anything new and

decided to patiently wait for her daughter to come home.

A patient dog eats the fattest bone Or so she thought.

Bai Fen was not the only person dissatisfied with Jia Lis sudden media
attention and success, Jia Lis Auntie, Mu Keer has been unhappy as well.

Since the day Mu Keer saw Jia Li on the news, her mind had not rested.
She kept cursing Jia Li, and she told her children that Jia Li was
heartless...

Your cousin is heartless! She married a big shot, and she is already so
popular, but she doesnt care about us.

My Keers bitterness was too much that she has no peace. She is lazy and
doesnt want to work. She only wants to live off other peoples hard work
and sweat.

Quickly, A few days passed, and Fu Ling was launching his gaming
company, just 5 days before New Year. The entire Fu family went to
support him.



Grandfather Fu invited some of his friends for the opening
ceremony/launching of the new gaming company.

Jia Li didnt come with them because of the mediation attention she was
getting. So, to keep her safe, Fu Hua did not allow her to go with them.

It was now at this game launching that Fu ChunHua was feeling proud of
herself. Her son was now the CEO of his company, and there was
nothing that could make her prouder than this moment.

She forgot she has been against him playing games and trying to develop
his. The only thing she can remember now was that her son was doing

well.

Many distinguished guests came for the game launching, and for the first
time, Fu Ling was seen in a suit. He looked quite handsome and
gentlemanly.

Fu ChunHua couldnt stop smiling at the congratulatory messages she got
from the women. She was feeling on top of the world.

Fu Meixu was not left out on this, as Fu Ling used her face for promotion.
To make things official, they signed a contract and She ran an ad for him.

The Bai family were in attendance, and when Bai Fen tried to greet Fu
Hee, the latter did not spare her a glance.. Bai Fen was embarrassed but
still faked a smile.
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Chapter 227 - Escaped Like A Little Kitten

Quickly, New Year came and passed, and the Fu family celebrated it in
grand style, with only the extended family members in attendance.

For the family banquet, there was lots of food and drinks for everyone.
Jia Li was treated like an egg

She wasnt allowed to do anything herself, and the rest of the Fu family
members accommodated her because Fu Hua was standing solidly behind
her.

After the New Years celebration, the extended members of the Fu family
traveled back to their base.

Fu ChunHuas sister who was supposed to come after the New Year
celebration did not come again. She got a problematic call and had to
deal with it.

Jia Li and Fu Hua spent 2 more days at the Fu house before deciding to

go back to their home.

Jia Li went to see Ocean, and take her with her since they were already
leaving but it looks like Oceans new friend has bonded with her.

Oceans new friend was a dog of the same breed that belonged to
Grandfather Fu, it was a military male dog. Grandfather decided to bring
him home from the camp, after making a decision.

Ocean, you have to say goodbye to your friend, we are leaving. Jia Li
said as she rubbed Oceans head while holding onto the leash with the
other hand.



Ocean glanced at the fierce military dog and barked before turning back
to glance at Jia Li with her tongue out.

Jia Li pat her head again as she said with a smile, Good girl!

The ferocious-looking military dog that was locked in his cage, started
barking when Jia Li and Ocean turned to leave.

Jia Li waved goodbye to Grandfather Fus dog and continued walking
with Ocean by her side.

When Jia Li got to their house with Fu Hua, she noticed a total of 4
military men that were outside their house and was surprised.

What are they doing here? Jia Li whispered to Fu Hua when they stepped
out of the car.

Grandfather sent them because of you. If you want to go out alone, at
least one of them has to follow you out. Fu Hua explained.

I dont need them, why do they have to follow me out? Jia Li inquired

with a frown.

Youre carrying a descendant of the Fu family, so of course you need their
protection. Fu Hua said to her as he hugged her shoulder and walked
towards the building.

I heard from Grandfather that you once served in the army right? Jia Li

asked as they walked inside the building.

Yes, I did, for 5 years. Fu Hua replied.

Wow! You must have suffered a lot back then. Jia Li said to him.



I didnt because it shaped my personality. Fu Hua replied.

You mean your cold and distant personality? Jia Li asked with a smile.

Fu Hua chuckled as he held her hand and walked towards the stairs.

Where do you want us to go for Valentines Day? Fu Hua asked.

Valentine? Jia Li asked as a beautiful smile spread across her face.

Yes. We at least have to go for one vacation before your stomach wont

let you. Fu Hua said with a smile. He was talking about her stomach
becoming bigger.

Thinking about their baby that was almost 4 months old, made him feel

proud. He couldnt wait for their baby to be born, so he could spoil the
child and the mother.

I dont know many places, you can decide. I just want a place to relax, eat
good food and look at the beautiful view. Jia Li said with a smile.

Okay, I will look into it. Go on and rest, I have work to do. Fu Hua said
to her as he opened the door of their bedroom for her.

I want to accompany you. Jia Li whined

No, you need to get some rest. I will come back in 2 hours. Fu Hua said
to her.

But I want to go with you, I promise not to distract you. Jia Li pleaded as
she held onto his arm with a cute facial expression. She didnt want to
stay alone in the room, she wanted to accompany him to the workshop.



Fu Hua saw how stubborn she was and agreed. Okay, you can come with
me.

Yes! Thank you! Jia Li said with a smile as she followed behind him but

the next words Fu Hua said caused her to think twice.

Fu Hua put his hands in his pockets and said while walking forward, If
you are not scared of being eaten, you can come along?

After Fu Hua said that, he didnt hear the footsteps behind him again, so
he turned and was in time to see Jia Li enter the room and close the door
with a loud thud.

Fu Hua chuckled softly with his hand over his mouth. I thought you were
not afraid of coming with me.

Fu Hua walked away and went to the workshop to do his work.

How could Jia Li allow herself to be eaten in the study again? She was

only going there to sit and watch him do his thing because she wanted his
company. But she had to run for her poor life.

The way she escaped like a little kitten, was so funny to Fu Hua. Since
she didnt want to listen, he had to threaten her with being eaten, and it
worked.

By the time Fu Hua finished working and returned to the bedroom, Jia Li
was already fast asleep, with a book in her hand. She was reading a book
on Health care during pregnancy before she slept off.

Fu Hua took the book away, and put a bookmark on the page she was
reading before keeping it on the nightstand. Next, he covered her with
the duvet and went into the inner room.



Over the next few days, Fu Hua was working and planning their
Valentines Day vacation.. At last, he chose to plan their vacation in
Berkeley Springs WV.
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Chapter 228 - Why Did You Bring These Type Of Panties?

Fu Hua had Jia Li in mind when he chose Berkeley Springs for their
Valentines Day getaway.

Couples could enjoy the decadent sensation of soaking in the water of the
warm springs of Berkely Springs, a natural spa that has been around so
long that George Washington bathed there.

In Berkeley Springs which is located in California, USA, Couples can
share a Roman bath, a 4-foot deep tiled tub in a private bathing chamber
at the State Parks lovely bathhouse.

The night before Jia Li and Fu Hua left for California, Fu Hua helped Jia
Li to pack thick clothes for their 3 days stay there, as the weather over
there will be very cold.

Early in the morning of the next day, they left for California in a private
jet. They were not alone, as there were soldiers with them for protection.

Jia Li felt bad leaving Ocean alone but there was nothing she could do
since Fu Hua didnt let her take her with them.



Inside the private jet on their way to California, there were so many foods
and healthy snacks for Jia Li and Fu Hua to eat and especially Jia Li,
since she was pregnant and had a good appetite.

Fu Hua brought some books for her, so she wouldnt be bored to death.
All Jia Li did before they got to California was to eat, sleep, read books
and converse with Fu Hua, who still had work to do on his laptop.

When they both arrived in California, they lodged in the hotels private
suit they booked before coming.

Jia Li was amazed at how huge and beautiful their suit was but she was
not moved by it because she was now used to luxury.

While arranging their clothes in the closet, Fu Hua picked up Jia Lis
panties and held them with his two fingers, and asked with a frown,Why

did you bring this type of panties?

Jia Li saw her cotton panties in his hands and immediately went over and
snatched them from him.

What kind of panties were you expecting me to bring? Jia Li asked. She
was the one that packed her inner-wear.

You should have brought something sexy and hot. Fu Hua complained.

Jia Lis face turned red in a blush. She thought that Fu Hua was always
thinking of doing bad things to her, what a shameless husband!

The doctor said I should wear cotton panties and clothes to be
comfortable during my pregnancy. Jia Li explained and put away her
inner-wear.



Fu Hua nodded in understanding and didnt bring up the topic again. He
agreed that his wife should receive the best treatment while pregnant, as
her body would be very sensitive.

Do you want to eat or sleep first? Fu Hua asked her after arranging their

clothes in the wardrobe.

I will take a short nap before eating. Jia Li replied as she walked towards
the bedroom.

Okay, sleep then.When you wake up, tell me what you would like to eat.
Fu Hua said as he accompanied her to the room and helped her cover her
legs with the duvet.

After that, Fu Hua went to shower before taking his laptop and leaving
for the sitting room.

When Jia Li woke up, she placed her food order before going to bathe,
by the time she was through, her food order had already arrived. You
need to see the joy on her face when she saw the table of dishes.

Jia Li ate to her satisfaction before taking her drugs. She felt so full that
she disturbed Fu Hua for a night walk.

Its already past 7 PM, are you sure about that? Fu Hua asked.

Jia Li nodded as she pulled his arm. Fu Hua sighed and abandoned his
work and went into the room to get more protective clothes for her.

He helped her to put them on, before holding her hand and leading her
outside.

Because it was too chilly outside, Fu Hua didnt let her stay past 20
minutes, before taking her back inside their room.



Jia Li had a satisfactory smile when they returned to their room. It was
such a lovely atmosphere outside, seeing couples holding hands and
kissing.

The next day which was the 14th of February, Fu Hua brought breakfast
in bed for Jia Li. He fed her with his hands and Jia Li wondered the
reason for the early morning sweetness.

Are we celebrating something today? Jia Li asked as she ate the food in

the spoon brought to her mouth.

Today is 14th. Fu Hua said as he blew on the food before sending it

inside her mouth.

Oh. Jia Li replied as she finally got the message. Today was Valentines
Day, so he was acting extra sweet towards her.

After eating to her satisfaction, Fu Hua set the bath for her and she went
in to have a warm bath. She felt so refreshed when she got out of the
bath.

She put on the clothes Fu Hua arranged for her, before going to the
sitting room to wait for him to shower and come out, so they could go out
together as per his arrangement.

Fu Hua took Jia Li to a beauty spa. He was concerned about her and
asked the attendants to take good care of her and to take note of the
beauty products they would be using on her since she was pregnant.

It would be bad if the wrong cream was applied to her skin since it was
very sensitive during this period.



At first, Fu Hua didnt want to get a spa treatment but Jia Li convinced
him to get one and he relented. The two enjoyed a body massage before
they left that place.

Fu Hua took her out for lunch, before taking her shopping.

Why do we need to get more clothes, I already have enough clothes in
my box. Jia Li reminded him.

We are going on a date this evening, so I have to get you something new.
Fu Hua responded with a smile.

Jia Li could only agree with him and let him drag her to the boutique to
choose some clothes for them both.. After that, Fu Hua took her to have
her hair and makeup done.
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Chapter 229 - So Much For Her

Jia Li looked like a cute little doll by the time she was all dolled up. Fu
Hua was satisfied with her looks and made payments before taking her
out.

Jia Li complained that she was hungry after the soldier that came out with
them, opened the car door for them and they got inside the back seat.



Fu Hua brought out a packet of Almond nuts from one of the
compartments and gave it to her.

When did you put this here? Jia Li asked in surprise as she took the

packets of almond nuts from him.

In the morning. Fu Hua replied. Fu Hua saw the surprise sitting on her

face and explained further...

I knew you would be hungry and since I didnt want you to eat anything
unhealthy, I had to bring it along.

Jia Li was surprised that he came prepared and he has ended up ruining
her chances of eating hamburgers. She knew there was no way he would

allow her to eat junk food and one with high calories but she was craving
a lot of things that were unhealthy, which left her unsatisfied.

Jia Li and Fu Hua went back to their suit and Fu Hua knowing that his
little wife was unhappy with his smart moves on her, he orders some
food for her to fill her up.

Jia Li felt delighted seeing the food order and ate to her satisfaction. As
Fu Hua watched her eat, he reminded her, If you eat too much, I will
cancel our date tonight.

His threat worked because Jia Li did not eat too much while thinking she
had nothing to lose, since she would still get to eat again during their
date.

Around 5 PM, they both got dressed and left their suite for their date. Fu
Hua prepared a candlelight dinner for them both.

It was a romantic feeling with the soft love music playing in the
background with lovers sitting on a table of 2 and chatting happily with

each other.



Fu Hua and Jia Lis coat

After Jia Li and Fu Hua settled down on their table, the order Fu Hua
made already while booking the place, arrived.

There was a small red velvet and chocolate cake with Happy Valentines
Day written on it.

Seeing the food, wine, chocolates, cake

Thank you! Happy Valentine! Jia Li said with gratitude.

Happy Valentine! Fu Hua said as he raised his wine glass and made a
toast to each other.

Jia Li enjoyed their candlelight romantic Valentines dinner with Fu Hua.
When they were about to leave, Jia Li ordered for the cake and
chocolates to be packed away for her, as she couldnt allow them to

waste.

Jia Li didnt keep the cake and chocolates for herself and instead, she
gave them to the soldiers that came with them to California.

Fu Hua liked her gesture as he was even worried about her health if she
kept them all to herself.

From the restaurant, they went on a movie date. Jia Li felt excited as this
was going to be her first cinema experience and that too with Fu Hua.

The movie Fu Hua purchased tickets for was a romantic love movie,
which was perfect for a day like this.



Fu Hua didnt buy a cup of hot coffee, popcorn, or coke for Jia Li instead,
he brought her packets of Almond nuts along, which she didnt even touch
because she was full after the dinner.

While watching the movie, Fu Hua would at times, get touchy with her,
and Jia Li would be a little distracted and would manage to hit his hands
off.

Because the lights in the room were dimmed, Fu Hua wasnt bothered that
anyone would see them. Well even if they were seen, he wouldnt bat an
eye.

Finally, when the hot movie was over, Jia Li asked him why he

purchased tickets for that kind of movie.

Dont you like it? Fu Hua asked.

Its not what I mean. Jia Li said and then stopped talking.

When they got to their hotel suite, Jia Li walked into the bedroom and

saw the bed decorated with red rose

Jia Li took quick steps towards the bed and got a hold of the gift bag that
had some weight. She opened the paper bag without thinking and saw a

lot of goodies there.

Things like perfume, a box of an expensive pendant customized for her,
chocolates, cookies, a limited edition of FJs designer bag and matching
shoe, some wads of cash in dollars

Jia Lis eyes almost popped out of her eye sockets because the gifts were
too much for her.



Do you like them? Fu Hua asked as he wakes into the room with his

hands in his pockets.

This is too much for me, how could you do so much for me? Jia Li asked
as she started to tear up.

Dont cry, its nothing. I have lots of money, so I should at least be able to
provide the basic things my wife needs. Fu Hua said as he came to her
side and helped her up to sit on the bed.

I feel so bad for not preparing anything for you. Jia Li said in a sad tone.

I dont need you to buy things for me, I wont accept it. Fu Hua said. He
wouldnt feel happy for Jia Li to spend her money to get him things, he
felt it would be like he was bullying her.

What a weird way to think.

Then, tell me what you want as a gift, I cant stand not doing anything for
you. Jia Li said while looking him in the eyes.

All I need from you is good s*x. Fu Hua said with a smile as he caressed
her soft cheeks.

What a shameless demand from Fu Hua!
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Chapter 230 - The Only One That Is Weird

Jia Li instinctively pushed his hands away. Is that all you want? She

asked with an unafraid look.

Fu Hua smiled and added, I want you to love me as I do.

But I love you! Jia Li blurted out with her gaze on him. Then she when
she recalled that she had confessed her feelings to him, she blushed and
looked away from his smiling gaze.

Beautiful, what did you say? Fu Hua asked as he moved her face to face

him with a smile. He just heard her confess to him and he wanted to hear

that again.

I didnt say anything. Jia Li replied as she avoided eye contact with him.
How could she repeat her words, I mean her confession?

But I heard you say, you love me already. Is that true? Fu Hua asked.

You didnt hear well. Jia Li insisted.

That means you said something. Fu Hua said as he chuckled softly.
Teasing his wife has always been fun.

Jia Li glared at him as she felt annoyed for teasing her.

I heard you say you love me, I love you too. Fu Hua said as he caressed
her face before drawing her face closer to him.

In that kind of ambiance, he was about to kiss her but she didnt let him.
She put her hands on his chest to block him.



Freshen up. Jia Li said to him.

You really know how to ruin a good mood. You glare at your husband
now, you scold him and you refuse him. Have I been spoiling you too
much? Fu Hua said as he let her go and messed her hair up.

The last part is true and I chose it. Continue, dont slow down. Your baby
is watching as well. Jia Li said as she caressed her abdomen.

I want to speak to my child tonight, go and wash up. Fu Hua said as he
helped her up.

He wants to speak with the child? Jia Li thought while making her way

into the bathroom while Fu Hua stayed back to pack up the gifts he got
for her.

Jia Li didnt seem to understand Fu Huas logic of talking to their child
when he wanted her to be half-naked.

The baby can feel how intimate we are and grow happily. Fu Hua said
while sitting up on the bed. His facial expressions were serious and it was
hard for Jia Li to tell if he was lying.

Where did you hear that from? She asked.

Have you forgotten the doctor mentioned that our child can feel our love
for it and each other? It is also good for our child to grow happily. Dont
you want our child to grow happily? Fu Hua asked as he reached for her

clothes.

Jia Li held his hand and said to him, Wait... wait, I feel that you are
deceiving. How can I be naked under the covers while you caress my

abdomen and talk to our child? Is there no other way?



What are you afraid of, Im not going to do what youre thinking. Fu Hua
tried to convince her as he closed up on her.

Jia Li knew he was lying to her. She had an idea of what he wanted to do
but she let him. Today was Valentines Day she thought. It wouldnt be
bad if she shows him a little love.

Under the covers, Fu Hua enjoyed caressing Jia Lis body. He kissed her
cheek, arm while putting his hand underneath her nightdress to caress her

legs.

I can feel you communicating with the child. Jia Li voiced out.

Fu Hua chuckled as he could feel how annoyed she was.

Dont think too much, I just want to touch and sleep naked with you. Fu
Hus said.

Fu Hua really kept his promise. He only touched her a few times and

hugged her to sleep. But the next morning when he woke up, his promise
had already expired.

With his little brother troubling him, he needed to find a release after
holding in for a long time. He was human, not a robot.

How was it possible to sleep half-naked with his wife under the covers
and he wont have an erection? Thats wasnt possible.

Jia Li woke up to his kisses and touches. She didnt need to ask to know
he already wanted her, as she could feel his little brother poking her from
behind.

Being the good wife that she was, she complied and gave herself up for
sacrifice.



Fu Hua was particularly gentle as he loved her dearly on the bed. When

they finished their deed, they rested in each others arms before Jia Li got
so pressed that she had to leave the bed.

After breakfast, Fu Hua took Jia Li to soak in Beverly warm Springs. Jia
Li felt her muscles relax after soaking for a while. When they went back

to their hotel room, Fu Hua helped her to put on some cream on her back,
before they got dressed and left again to visit other places.

In the evening, Fu Hua took Jia Li to get another massage with essential
oils, to help her relax and sleep properly.

On their way back to their hotel room, they decided to take a short walk,
while the soldiers followed closely behind them.

Can I take pictures of you? Jia Li asked as she gazed at him with a smile.

Why not? But Im not a good model. Fu Hua reminded her.

I dont mind. Jia Li said happily as she took out her phone to take pictures
of him. She finally understood his warnings. He stood like a tree and had
that cold gaze.

Jia Li tried to make him smile, and he said, Its weird taking photos.

Its not weird, you are the one that is weird. Jia Li said as she glanced
through the pictures she took of him to see if there was any one good
enough.

Fu Hua snatched her phone from her and glanced at the pictures she just
took of him. Ugly. He said with a frown and preceded to delete them.

Before Jia Li could protest, he had already handed her phone to one of
the soldiers to take pictures of them.



Jia Li was still in a daze when she felt the pair of strong arms hug her
from behind.

If you want beautiful pictures, you have to smile. Fu Hua said as he
kissed her ear lobe.

Im smiling, focus. Jia Li said to him immediately. She was embarrassed
at how shameless he could be in public.

Quickly, Jia Lis mood changed and she was happy to take so many fun
pictures with Fu Hua.

When they went back to their hotel suite, Jia Li couldnt get enough of
staring at the pictures with a visible smile on her face.

Why do you look so happy? Fu Hua asked with a smile.

Im thinking of how much money I will make if I sell these pictures to the
media since you banned them from taking pictures of you. Jia Li teased.

You can only do that when youre sure you dont want to get out of bed for
at least a week.. Fu Hua said as a smirk slowly turned up his lips.
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Chapter 231 - A Good Way To Surprise Them



Jia Li found her life important, so she wouldnt dare that. When she

thought about not being able to get out of bed for a week, she thought
there was no way she could survive that.

Early in the morning of the next day, Jia Li and Fu Hua left for County X
(China). Jia Li was half asleep when they got back home, so Fu Hua had
to support her to the bedroom to get more sleep.

A few days later, Jia Li took Fu Hua on a date when she found out it was
his birthday, as she almost forgot about it and Fu Hua didnt say anything
about it.

Fu Hua was surprised when his little wife asked him out on a date while
he was still at work.

Do you know how to reserve a restaurant? He asked over the phone as he
smiled.

I asked Brother YingPei for help. Jia Li replied happily.

I will come home on time to go on the date my wife invited me to. Fu
Hua said with a smile.

Bye. Jia Li said and ended the call. She chuckled happily and got dressed
before leaving the house with her purse.

She didnt go out alone, she went out with one of the soldiers. When she

arrived at the shopping mall

She wanted to get him a gift, so she shopped with her card and not the
one he gave to her. She has lots of money now and a month and some

weeks back, FJ transferred her pay for the rights to her dress.



The things Jia Li bought were not cheap but she didnt mind spending a
little money on her husband. She only hopes he will accept them and not

be annoyed that she got him something.

When Fu Hua came back and walked into the bedroom, Jia Li was sitting
on the couch with a smile. He walked towards her and kissed her cheek.

Where are we going on a date? Fu Hua asked curiously.

Its not a special place but you will see once we get there. I want you to
have this first, I will wait for you downstairs. Jia Li said as she handed
the shop bag that contained the gifts to him, before leaving the bedroom.

She was a bit nervous as she didnt know what his reaction would be like,
so she chose to leave.

Fu Hua was surprised by the gifts because they were expensive but more
importantly, he could tell she chose the gifts carefully since she chose the
style of things he uses.

Fu Hua did not react the way Jia Li was thinking he would react with the
gifts. When he met her in the sitting room, he thanked her for the gifts.

Thank you for accepting them. Jia Li said with a smile as they left the
house together.

The date Jia Li arranged was very simple but at a good restaurant. They
had good exotic foods on their table and laughed over a glass of wine.

Jia Li didnt need a reminder not to drink too much because of her baby,
she had only a glass of wine.

While chatting, the cake Jia Li ordered arrived and she sang along with
the people that brought the cake over.



...Happy Birthday my dearest darling...

When Jia Li finished singing, the staff left, except one of them who was

ordered by Jia Li to capture those moments.

Make a wish and cut the cake. Jia Li said as she clapped her hands in
excitement.

Fu Hua was happy with the surprise that he listened to what she said. He
was satisfied with her surprise.

In the morning before he left the house and when he came back around
noon, she didnt say anything to him regarding his birthday until now, so
he was quite happy.

Jia Li fed Fu Hua a piece of cake and he did the same as well.

On their way back home, Fu Hua said to her, You have really spent a lot
of money today, why didnt you use the card I gave to you?

I wanted to spend my money on you. Jia Li replied.

The money I gave to you, belongs to you. Fu Hua said as he brushed
aside a few strands of her hair.

I didnt work for it. Jia Li said with a smile.

She wanted to spend her hard-earned money on him and that was the

only way to show her sincerity at this time.

My little wife has grown up, thank you for today. Fu Hua said happily.

On the first week in March, a flight ✈ from a foreign country landed in

City Bs airport. Some minutes later, two young ladies were seen stepping



out from the arrivals while chatting happily and they both seemed to be
good friends from their interactions.

...this will surely be a good way to surprise them. The taller young lady
said as a smile spread across her face.

I told you, when you get home, greet Aunty for me. The other young
lady said before parting ways with the other one.

The cab the second lady took, drove straight to the Fu Residence. When

the security at the gate recognized her, they immediately let the cab drive
inside the compound, although it was against the rules.

They havent seen that young miss in a long time and now that she came
back after a few years, they just had to let her go in with the cab.

After the cab driver helped the young lady take out her bags from the
booth, he drove away immediately. He didnt know whos the house he

came to but seeing the security at the gate, plus the soldiers standing
close to the magnificent building, he knew it wasnt childs play and left

immediately so as not to get into trouble.

One of the soldiers, went to the young ladys side to help her with her
bags.

This place hasnt changed a lot.. She said with a smile as she made her
way inside the house.
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Chapter 232 - Fu FangSu

When the young lady stepped inside the house, a servant was passing by
with a duster when she saw the familiar face, and she almost screamed in
shock.

Miss FangSu! The servant greeted with a bow.

Thats right, the young lady that just stepped in is Fu FangSu, Fu Hua,
and Fu YingPeis younger sister, the most pampered grandchild of the Fu
family, the old mans favorite grandchild.

Hearing that the youngest grandchild of the Fu family was back, the
servants came to take a look. They greeted her respectfully and two of
them took her bags to her bedroom.

It was a good thing her bedroom was cleaned every week by the servants,
so she didnt have to worry about dust.

Where is everybody? Fu FangSu asked as she looked around with a calm

demeanor. She looked beautiful and young and seemed to be of Jia Lis
age.

Fu Hee was in her bedroom having a rest when a servant came to
announce her daughters arrival.

What did you say? FangSu is back? Fu Hee asked in shock as she

immediately got off the bed.

Yes,Maam. The servant replied with a smile. And before she could blink
her eyes, Fu Hee had already rushed out of the room.



The servant followed after her immediately and called for her to slow
down.

When Fu Hee walked into the main sitting room, she saw her beloved

daughter standing there win a smile directed at her.

Mum, Im back. Fu FangSu said as she gazed at her mother with a
beautiful smile.

FangSu? Fu Hee called out with an affectionate gaze before immediately

going over to her daughters side to hug her.

Mum, its me. Fu FangSu said as she embraced her mother with a big
smile.

I missed you so much, dear daughter. Fu Hee cried out as she hugged her
daughter tightly in her arms.

Fu Hee was already emotional on seeing her daughter and as she hugged
her, her eyes became teary.

I missed you so much, mum! FangSu said as she hugged her dearest
mother.

After a while, Fu Hee pulled her to sit over on the sofa and immediately
grabbed her hand and looked her in the eyes.

SuSu, you are so slim, are you eating properly at all? Fu Hee asked as

she sniffed. Seeing how slim her daughter was, she felt like crying.

Maybe all the troubles and difficulties she had been going through for the
past few months, overwhelmed her and seeing her daughter, triggered
those emotions.



Mum, Im eating fine. Im only on a diet because of the last Fashion Week

just before I decided to come back. FangSu explained with a smile.

Still, you look so slim. Im so worried about you. But how come you

didnt tell anyone you were coming back home, you gave our old mother
a big shock by appearing just like that. Fu Hee said with worry, as her
eyes remained teary.

Fu Hee wiped her mothers tear-stained cheeks and said to her, I wanted
to surprise all of you and it worked.

You really gave me a shock. You also took a big risk. There are so many
cars in the house with security but you took a cab back home after being
away for so many years. Fu Hee chided her in a soft tone.

Alright mum, stop complaining! I am here now, it wont happen again. Fu
Hee said as she chuckled softly. She thought her mother worried about
insignificant matters unnecessarily but it felt good to be basking in her
mothers love and concern.

How can it happen again? Im not allowing you to leave next time. Fu
Hee said as she embraced her again.

Grandfather Fu was in his study practicing Calligraphy when Butler Lu
came in with a smile.

Sir, Miss FangSu is back. Butler Lu announced happily.

Grandfather Fus hand slipped and he made a mistake but he wasnt angry.
He put his brush down and glanced at his Butler to confirm the news.

Sir, the young miss is back, she is in the sitting room with her mother.
Butler Lu revealed, as he couldnt stop himself from smiling, as this was
good news, or so he thought.



This is good... my granddaughter is back, this is a blessing! Grandfather
Fu said in an excited tone as he got up and left his study with Butler Lu
following closely behind him.

There were only a few things that made the old man of the Fu family so
happy and it seems that Fu FangSus return was one of them.

Grandfather Fu was excited that his precious granddaughter was back
after a long time. She was the person he doted on the most amongst his
grandchildren and she was his favorite.

FangSu was still chatting with her mother when she heard her old mans
voice and his footsteps. An exciting look could be seen on her face when
she saw her grandfather and she immediately abandoned her mother and
ran to hug the old man.

SuSu! Grandfather Fu called out happily as his dearest granddaughter
came to embrace him. FangSu was careful not to put her wait on him.

Grandfather, I missed you so much! FangSu cried out when she hugged
one of her favorite persons.

Fu Hee stood up and glanced at them with a smile. She was happy her
daughter was back and had returned to her rightful position.

SuSu, if I didnt come out, you wouldnt have come to greet me?
Grandfather Fu asked as he feigned anger.

FangSu released the old man and said while acting like his spoilt little
princess, Grandfather, how dare I not come to meet you? Mother saw me

first, so I had to greet her and I was about coming to find you when you
came over. Forgive me, grandfather.



How can I bear to hold something against you? You are welcome back to
your home. Grandfather Fu said to her.

Thank you, grandfather! FangSu said with a smiling gaze.

Now that you are back, you need to freshen up and rest properly, the
kitchen will serve you some snacks first while preparing the local dishes
for you. Grandfather Fu said.

I cant wait to eat the local dishes, I missed them a lot over there, FangSu
said with a pout.

You will enjoy them. Go and relax, I will call everyone back home to
celebrate your return. Grandfather Fu said while patting her shoulder,
then turning to Fu Hee, he said, Allow SuSu to rest. There is a lot of time
for you two to catch up.

Yes, father.. Fu Hee said respectfully.
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